

# FEES AND CHARGES OPERATIONAL PLAN



# **Table Of Contents**

Singleton Council	7
Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre	7
Filming	8
Additional Services	8
Signage	9
Roads	
Use of Roads/Footpaths	
CBD – Caretaking Service	
Annual Pipe Charges	
Annual Structure Charge	
Temporary Grazing Permit	
Heavy Vehicle Access Administration	
Road Lease Fee	
B-Double Route Assessment Applications	
Water and Sewer	
Water Services	
Water Service Connections	
Backflow Prevention Devices	
Bulk Water and Sewer Services	
Water Performance Testing	
Water Carters Fees	13
Sewer Services	
Sewer Junction Installation	
Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant	
Pressure Sewer Systems	
Water and Sewer Development	
Water Management Act Compliance	
Section 64 (Headworks) Charges	
Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing Water Mains	
Sewer Main	
Technical Specifications	
Liquid Trade Waste	
Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg	
Waste Disposal & Recycling	19
Household Waste	19
Commercial and Industrial Waste	
Construction and Demolition Waste	
Special Wastes (by prior approval only)	
Deceased Animals	
Virgin/Excavated Natural Material	
Scrap Metal	
Wood, Timber, Timber Pallets	20

Tyres – Off Rim	21
Tyres – On Rim	21
White Goods	21
Mattresses	21
Bricks and Concrete	21
Community Recycling Centre	21
Barragun Recycling Shop	
Open Spaces & Facilities	
Playing Fields and Parks	
Circus Tent Erection	
Public Cemeteries	
Lake St Clair	
Entry Fees	
Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)	
Non-Peak Periods	
Camping Fees	
Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)	
Events on Council Owned and Managed Land	
Reserve Access	
Tree Removal	
Graffiti Removal	
Keys	
Civic Centre Hire Fees	
Foyer Only Hire	
Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)	
Additional Charges	
Food and Beverage Service	
Set-up and Pack Down	
After Hrs Bookings (min 3 hrs)	
AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)	
Cleaning (min 3 hrs)	
Recreation Buildings for Hire	
Cleaning (min 2 hours)	
Broke Sports Centre	
Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre	
Singleton Sports Council	
Singleton Gym & Swim Centre	
Casual Entry	
Visit Passes (10 Sessions) – Swim	
Learn to Swim	
Learn to Swim – Private Lesson	
Squad	
Gold – Per Fortnight	
Silver – Per Fortnight	
Bronze – Per Fortnight	
Fitness – Per Fortnight	

Casual Entry	
Gym	
Personal Training/Boot Camps	
Creche	
Birthday Party	31
School	31
Lane Hire	31
Gym – Up Front Gold Star Membership	31
Aquatic Memberships	31
Health Club Membership	31
Singleton Heights Sports Centre	
Gymnastics	
Birthday Parties	
Sports Competition	
Hire	
School PE	
Casual Stadium Usage	
Colleen Gale Childrens Services	
Long Day Care – per day (including public holidays)	
Mobile Preschool – per day (including public holidays)	
Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)	
Singleton Youth Venue	35
Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)	
Singleton Library	
Library Sales	
Library Services	
Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)	
Toy Library	
Customer Services	
Finance	
Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties	
GIS/Property	40
Rural Addressing	40
Information Management	41
Environment & Public Health Approvals	42
Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 Notices	
Public Health Act Notification	
Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)	
Notice and Order Fees	
Annual Administration Fees	
Legionella	
Food Businesses	
Companion Animal Act – Registration Fees	
Lifetime Registration	

Impounding fees	43
Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)	4;
Abandoned Vehicles	43
Abandoned Shopping Trolleys	4:
evelopment Regulation	44
Construction Certificate Fees and Complying Development Application Fees	4
Class 1 Buildings	4
Class 2 – 9 Buildings	4
Class 10 Buildings	4
Other Structures	4
Other State Environmental Planning Policy Applications	4
State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007 State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008	
State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008. Provision of Professional Building Services and any related inspections.	
Refund of Fees for CC, CDC or LGA applications or refusal	
Modifications	4
Compliance Certificates	4
Occupation Certificates	<b>4</b> !
Final Inspection Certificates	4
Appointment of Singleton Council as PCA where Council was not the Approval Authority	4
Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying Development Certificates	
Commercial and Industrial Building Inspection Packages	
Inspection Packages for Other Commercial and Industrial Developments – New Buildings and Additions	
Inspection Packages for Complying Development Certificates made under Housing Alterations Code, General Development Code, Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code, Container Recycling Facilities Code, Demolitic Code, Subdivision Code and Fire Safety Code.	4
Other Complying Development Certificate Fees	4
Other Local Government Act Approvals	4
Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development	4
Building Information Certificate Fees for Unauthorised Work	4
Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial Development	4
Swimming Pool Act	4
Swimming Pool Inspections	4
Fire Safety Certificates and Annual Fire Safety Statements (AFSS)	4
Compliance Cost Notices	4
Administration/Miscellaneous	4
Septic Tank Application, Installation and Alteration	4
Domestic/Residential Septic	
Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation (Human Waste)	
Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development	4
Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)	4
On-site Sewage Management and Regulation	5
Sewerage	5
Domestic/Residential Sewerage	
Commercial/Industrial	5
Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS)	5(
Outstanding Health and Building Notices	5(
Development Applications	50

# **Singleton Council**

### **Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre**

Hire of Boardroom – per hour	\$22.00	\$22.00	Y	С
Hire of Boardroom – full day	\$121.00	\$121.00	Y	С
VIC Pop up Shop – Daily Charge	\$20.00	\$20.00	Y	С
VIC Pop up Shop – Weekly Charge	\$80.50	\$80.50	Y	С
Consignment Goods – Category A		Minimum 30%	Y	D
Artwork Items includes Sculpture, Painting, Woodwork, Glassware etc.				
Consignment Goods – Category B		Minimum 20%	Y	D
Lifestyle Items includes jewellery, fabric crafts, tableware etc.				
Souvenirs and Merchandise		RRP	Y	D

The centre also provides souvenirs and merchandise that are for sale at the recommended retail price for the individual product

# Filming

Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Ultra Low		No Charge	Ν	А
Less than 10 crew members, no disruption caused to Council, retailers or motorists, activities contained to open space areas and vehicles associated with filming are legally parked				
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Low	\$150.00	\$150.00	Ν	F
Between 11 - 25 crew members, no more then 4 trucks/vans, no construction required and filming between 1 or 2 locations	n, minimal equip	oment/lighting, si	mall or no unit	t base
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Medium	\$300.00	\$300.00	Ν	F
Between 26 - 50 crew, no more then 10 trucks, some construction, some ge to 4 filming locations	neral use of equ	ipment, unit bas	e requiremen	t and up
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – High	\$500.00	\$500.00	Ν	F
50+ crew members, more then 10 trucks, significant construction, extensive shooting at more then 4 locations	use of equipmer	nt, large unit bas	e requiremen	it and
Assessment of Traffic Management Plans – Low	\$100.00	\$100.00	Ν	F
Stop/go traffic control on a local or Council-managed road with police consu	Itation			
Assessment of Traffic Management Plans – Medium	\$300.00	\$300.00	N	F
Stop/go traffic control on a multi-laned or state road with NSW Police and R	TA consultation			
Assessment of Traffic Management Plans – High		uncil's adopted ad closure fees	Ν	D
Road closures with NSW Police and RTA consultation. As per Council's ado	pted road closur	e fees that apply	y to other app	licants
Supervision during working hours 8:30am – 4:30pm	F	ee for service	Ν	D
Supervision after working hours	F	ee for service	Ν	D
Site visit/inspection	F	-ee for service	N	D

### **Additional Services**

Filming Bond	A reasonable bond is negotiated between Council and the filmmaker depending upon a risk assessment	Ν	D
Cleaning	Fee for service	Ν	D
Site Remediation	Fee for service	Ν	D
Security	Fee for service	Ν	D
Additional Site Preparation	Fee for service	Ν	D
Waste Management	Fee for service	Ν	D
Access	Fee for service	Ν	D
Power	Fee for service	Ν	D
Water	Fee for service	Ν	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
Signage				

Vineyard Tourist Attraction Directional Sign	\$2,250.00	\$2,310.00	Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)		<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	--	-----------------

### Roads

Road Opening Application	\$1,145.00	\$1,175.00	Ν	В
Road Closure Application	\$1,145.00	\$1,175.00	Ν	D
All other costs associated with Council Road closure procedure - Land Titles Office, survey, conveyancing, property transfer and				

Dept Land & Water costs (\$4,000 deposit required)

Private Works	The charges applied are not detailed due to commercial advantage	Y	E
Private Plant Hire	The charges applied are not detailed due to commercial advantage	Y	E

### Use of Roads/Footpaths

Section 128 & Section 133 – Installation of a Public Gate and or Grid, Application & Agreement Fee	\$0.00	\$334.00	Ν	С
Section 138 Application & Agreement Fee	\$325.00	\$334.00	Ν	D
Variation Fee	\$325.00	\$334.00	Ν	D
Bond (site specific)	Price on application		Ν	D
Section 125 Application & Agreement Fee	\$157.00	\$161.50	Ν	D

### **CBD – Caretaking Service**

Commercial properties with public road frontage (street and or lanes)	\$13.20	\$13.60	Y	С
Charged on a per metre basis				

### **Annual Pipe Charges**

Pipe – Commercial	\$148.50	\$152.50	Ν	С
Fee per crossing & \$230 p/km				
Pipe – Utility and associated structures	\$148.50	\$152.50	Ν	С
Fee per crossing & \$440 p/km subject to final determination at time of application				

### **Annual Structure Charge**

Tunnel/Conveyor	\$154.50	\$159.00	Ν	С
Fee + \$230 p/km				
Structure	\$154.50	\$159.00	Ν	С
Per crossing				
Bridge	\$154.50	\$159.00	Ν	С
Per crossing				
Annual Insurance Fee – applies to all above agreements	\$256.50	\$263.50	Ν	С

Name Fee GST Fee Type		Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
-----------------------	--	------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	-----------------

### **Temporary Grazing Permit**

Grazing Application fee	\$63.00	\$65.00	Ν	В

# Heavy Vehicle Access Administration

Issue Permit	\$80.00	\$80.00	Ν	F
Route Assessment		At cost	Ν	F

### **Road Lease Fee**

Road Lease Application Fee	\$896.00	\$920.00	Y	С
Annual Fee	\$117.00	\$120.50	Y	С
Per ha or part thereof				
Lease Preparation and all other costs		At cost	Y	D

### **B-Double Route Assessment Applications**

B-Doubles exceeding 19m	\$785.00	\$806.00	Ν	D
B-Doubles not exceeding 19m with GVM less then 50 tonne	\$167.50	\$172.00	Ν	D
Cost of bridge assessment if required		At cost	Ν	D

#### Water and Sewer

#### **Water Services**

#### Water Service Connections

These charges include 2 crew members for 2 hours. All charges are indicative and additional plant and equipment costs, traffic control or road under-boring, if required, are by quotation.

Standard Service – Existing Tapping – 20mm (Each)	\$503.00	\$597.00	Ν	D
Standard Service – Tap and Connection – 20mm (Each)	\$1,010.00	\$1,040.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Existing Tapping – 25mm (Each)	\$0.00	\$751.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 25mm (Each)	\$2,495.00	\$2,560.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 32mm (Each)	\$3,275.00	\$3,365.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 40mm (Each)	\$4,020.00	\$4,125.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 50mm (Each)	\$4,260.00	\$4,375.00	Ν	D
Oversize Service – Greater than 50mm		by Quotation	Ν	D
Supply and Installation – Tee and Valve – Fire Service		by Quotation	Ν	D
Water Meter Relocation		by Quotation	Ν	D
		Last YR Fee Actual Cost		
Water Disconnection (per Meter)	\$126.00	\$129.50	Ν	С
Supply and Installation – Lockable Ball Valve – 20mm (per Meter)	\$0.00	\$169.50	N	С
Supply and Installation – Lockable Ball Valve – 25mm (per Meter)	\$0.00	\$196.00	N	D
Supply and Installation – Anti Tampering Nut & Barrel – 20mm and 25mm (per Meter)	\$0.00	\$276.50	Ν	С
Supply and Installation – Meter – Existing Meter Frame – 20mm and 25mm (per Meter)	\$0.00	\$135.00	Ν	D
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service – 20mm and 25mm Meters – During Business Hours	\$199.50	\$205.00	Ν	D
This fee applies to the supply and installation of a new water meter, where or by meter tampering and the meter frame is still intact. The charge include labour, plant and equipment costs are applicable if required.				
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service – 20 to 25mm – Outside Business Hours		Actual Cost	Ν	D
Fee is dependant on number of staff attending and the time of day.				
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service – Other Sizes – During or Outside Business Hours		Actual Cost	Ν	D
Fee is dependant on service size, number of staff attending and the time of	day.			
Traffic Control – Associated with Water and Sewer Works		by Quotation	Ν	D
Traffic control, where required, is in addition to all fixed prices included in th	e adopted fees a	and charges scho	edule.	

#### **Backflow Prevention Devices**

Backflow Prevention Device – Supply and Installation – 20mm – Each\$278.00\$285.50ND

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee		<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	-----	--	-----------------

#### Backflow Prevention Devices [continued]

Backflow Prevention Device – Supply and Installation – Other Sizes – Each		by Quotation	Ν	D
Backflow Prevention Device – Registration / Administation – Annual	\$20.00	\$21.00	Ν	В
Backflow Prevention Device – Testing by Council – Annual	\$255.00	\$262.00	Ν	D

#### **Bulk Water and Sewer Services**

Singleton Army Camp – Water Access Charge – Annual	\$22,860.00	\$24,690.00	Ν	Е
Singleton Army Camp – Water Usage Charge – per kL	\$1.20	\$1.30	Ν	Е
Singleton Army Camp – Sewer Access Charge – Annual	\$22,860.00	\$24,690.00	Ν	Е
Singleton Army Camp – Sewer Usage Charge – per kL	\$1.85	\$2.00	Ν	E

#### Water Performance Testing

Water Meter Accuracy Test - 20 and 25mm Service - Each	\$108.50	\$111.50	Ν	D	
Fee is payable in advance and will be refunded only if the meter is found to	be registering ou	utside the allowe	ed variance.		
Water Meter Accuracy Test – Other Sizes		by Quotation	Ν	D	
Statement of Available Pressure – per Site	\$98.50	\$101.50	Ν	D	
Fee is charged per site for pressure and flow information required for fire service calculations. Additoinal costs for traffic control may be applicable, if required.					

#### Water Carters Fees

Application and Approval Fee – 5 Yearly – per Application	\$232.50	\$239.00	Ν	С
Inspection of Vehicle to Cart Drinking Water – per Hour	\$232.50	\$239.00	Ν	D
Water Usage Charge – per kL	\$2.80	\$2.90	Ν	D
Electronic Key – per Key	\$51.50	\$53.00	N	D

#### **Sewer Services**

#### **Sewer Junction Installation**

Fee is charged where it is necessary to install an additional sewer junction or relocate an existing sewer junction to service a proposed development or residence. The fee is considered a deposit only and the customer accepts that further costs may be invoiced upon discovery of conditions requiring abnormal works, as a condition to Council undertaking the work.

Headworks charges will be applicable to allotments where such charges have not previously been levied.

Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By Council – 0 to 1.5m Deep – Each	\$734.00	\$754.00	Ν	С
Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By Council – 1.5 to 3.0m Deep – Each	\$1,145.00	\$1,145.00	Ν	С
Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By Council – Over 3.0m Deep – Each		by Quotation	N	С
Sewer Disconnection – By Council – Each	\$184.00	\$189.00	Ν	С

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

#### Sewer Junction Installation [continued]

Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each	by Quotation	Ν	
---------------------------------------	--------------	---	--

#### Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant

Costs associated with operational staff, plant and equipment on a per unit/per hour basis, used for calcuating Actual Cost and By Quotation rates.

Labour – Network Delivery Team – During Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator	\$0.00	\$75.00	Ν	С
Labour – Network Operator – Outside Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator	\$0.00	\$112.50	Ν	С
Labour – Utilities Plumber / Supervisor – During Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator	\$0.00	\$85.00	Ν	С
Labour – Utilities Plumber / Supervisor – Outside Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator	\$0.00	\$127.50	Ν	D
Technical Services – Water and Sewer Development Engineer – per Hour	\$0.00	\$127.50	Ν	С
Plant and Equipment – Excavator / Backhoe – per Hour	\$0.00	\$110.00	Ν	С
Plant and Equipment – Non Destructive Digger – per Hour	\$0.00	\$160.00	Ν	С
Plant and Equipment – Jetter – per Hour	\$0.00	\$240.00	Ν	С
Plant and Equipment – Bobcat – per Hour	\$80.00	\$80.00	Ν	С

#### **Pressure Sewer Systems**

Pressure Sewer System – Maintenance Fee – Annual	\$240.00	\$246.50	Ν	С
Charge is an annual fee to cover pump and system component maintenanc annually. This fee is set as part of Council's Operational Plan. This fee is in property.	•			e to the
Single Pump – Supply and Installation – Each	\$9,055.00	\$10,400.00	N	С
This fee applies to the supply and installation of a pressure sewer system o unit, 1100L tank, boundary kit and 10m of discharge line, labour costs of 2 o Additional labour, discharge line, plant and equipment costs are applicable,	crew members fo			
Duplex Pump – Supply and Installation – Each	\$20,805.00	\$22,150.00	Ν	С
This fee applies to the supply and installation of a pressure sewer system o unit, 1500L tank, boundary kit and 10m of discharge line, labour costs of 2 o Additional labour, discharge line, plant and equipment costs are applicable,	crew members fo			
Triplex Pump – Supply and Installation		by Quotation	Ν	С
		Last YR Fee By Quotation		
Pressure Sewer Components – Repairs and Replacements – Malicious Damage		Actual Cost	Ν	D

#### Water and Sewer Development

#### Water Management Act Compliance

These fees apply to the administation, assessment and approval of proposed building and land development with Council's water and sewer supply areas under the *Water Management Act 2000 (NSW)* only. They include the

#### Water Management Act Compliance [continued]

preparation and issue of a Section 306 Notice of Requirement and Section 307 Certificate, which states whether a development complies with the Local Water Utility requirements under the *Water Management Act 2000 (NSW)*.

s306 – Notice of Requirement – Minor – per Development	\$35.00	\$37.50	Ν	В
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Minor – Class 1 and 10 Buildings – per Development	\$35.00	\$37.50	N	В

For the purpose of issuing a Certificate of Compliance under s307 of the *Water Management Act 2000 (NSW)* minor impact developments include class 1 (standalone dwellings) and class 10 buildings, using the definition of the Building Code of Australia.

S306 – Notice of Requirements – Moderate – per Stage / per Development	\$114.50	\$117.50	N	В
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Moderate – per Stage / per Development	\$114.50	\$117.50	Ν	В

For the purpose of issuing a Certificate of Compliance under *s*307 of the *Water Management Act 2000 (NSW)* moderate impact developments are considered those requiring connection to Council's existing water and sewer supply systems and usually involve headworks charges; for example dual or tri-occupancy dwellings, minor subdivisions requiring additional or extension to existing mains but no other supply infrastructure and industrial or commercial developments.

s306 – Notice of Requirement – Major – per Stage / per Development	\$275.00	\$282.50	Ν	
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Major – per Stage / per Development		by Quotation	Ν	В

For the purpose of issuing a Certificate of Compliance under *s*307 of the *Water Management Act* 2000 (*NSW*) major impact developments are considered those requiring increases in the size of exisitng water and sewer infrastructure or construction of new or upgraded infastructure, such as pump stations and/or reserviors to adequately service the development. For example medium/high density multi occupancy dwellings and subdivisions requiring engineering professionals.

Final fee dependant upon type and complexity of infrastructure and number of inspections required. This information is outlined in the Notice of Works.

s307 – Additional Inspection or Re-Inspection of Works – per Inspection	\$75.00	\$77.00	Ν	В
---	---------	---------	---	---

#### Section 64 (Headworks) Charges

Water – Singleton Town, Singleton Heights, Hunterview, Pinnacle – New and Existing – per $ET$	\$6,060.00	\$6,220.00	Ν	С
Water – Maison Dieu – Rural Residential and Industrial – New and Existing – per ET	\$9,045.00	\$9,285.00	Ν	С
Water – Broke, Jerrys Plains and Mount Thorley – New and Existing – per $ET$	\$12,020.00	\$12,335.00	Ν	С
Water – Bridgman Ridge, Hunter Green and Gowrie Gates – New and Proposed Residential – per ET	\$6,060.00	\$6,220.00	N	С
Water – Rural Residential Zoned Areas – The Retreat – per ET	\$12,020.00	\$12,335.00	Ν	С
Water – Rural Zoned Areas – per ET	\$3,235.00	\$3,320.00	Ν	С
Sewer – Singleton Town, Singleton Heights, Hunterview, Pinnacle – New and Existing – per $ET$	\$3,625.00	\$3,720.00	Ν	С
Sewer – Maison Dieu – Rural Residential and Industrial – New and Existing – per ET	\$8,530.00	\$8,755.00	Ν	С
Sewer – Bridgman Ridge, Hunter Green and Gowrie Gates – New and Proposed Residential – per ET	\$3,625.00	\$3,720.00	Ν	С

#### **Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing**

Building Plan Assessment and Stamping – Water and Sewer Servicing	\$0.00	\$18.60	Ν	С
Requirements – Each				

#### Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing [continued]

Pre Complying Development Advice – Water and Sewer Servicing Requirements – Each	\$0.00	\$18.60	N	С
Building Over and/or Adjacent to Sewer Infrastructure Advice - Each	\$60.00	\$117.50	Ν	В
Fee applies to the administration of building over and or/adjacent to sewer i and issue of letter regarding a building's compliance with standards for build pipes or infrastructure. Refer to Council Policy POL/26013.2				
Preliminary Water and Sewer Infrastructure Servicing Advice – per Advice	\$75.00	\$275.00	Ν	В
Review of plans and associated documents to determine preliminary assess sewer infrastructure, provided as advice only. Completed in addition to the required. This charge includes up to 2.5 hours, any additional tim espent on applicable hourly rate.	Water Managen	nent Act NSW 20	00 process, a	as
Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Minor – per Application / per Asset Class	\$0.00	\$275.00	Ν	
Review and approval of engineering plans and assessment of system impact defined as residential development of up to 10 lots (inlcuding associated maproperties outside service area (charged per application, per asset class i.e	ain relocations) o	r mains extensio		
Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Moderate – per Application / per Asset Class	\$0.00	\$688.00	N	С
Review and approval of engineering plans and design assessment of system Projects are defined as development of between 10 and 50 lots (inlcuding a pump sewage pumping stations, medium density development or mains ext (charged per application, per asset class i.e water or sewer)	ssociated main r	elocations), new	or modificait	ons to
Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Major – per Application / per Asset Class	\$0.00	\$865.00	N	С
Review and approval of engineering plans and assessment of system impact defined as development between 5 and 150 lots, including associated main i.e water or sewer).				

#### Water Mains

Supply and installation of water infrastructure by Council. Charged per metre.

Reticulation Main – All Sizes	by Quotation	Ν	D
Trunk Mains – All Sizes	by Quotation	Ν	D

#### Sewer Main

Supply and installation of sewer infrastructure by Council. Charged per metre.

Sewer Main	by Quotation	Ν	D
Sewer Rising Main	by Quotation	Ν	D
Pressure Sewer Main	by Quotation	Ν	D

#### **Technical Specifications**

Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Water and Sewer Supply Systems – Current – Hard Copy Combined – Each	\$85.00	\$85.00	N	D
Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Water Reticulation Systems – Current – Hard Copy – Each	\$45.00	\$46.50	N	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)		<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	--	-----------------

### Technical Specifications [continued]

Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Sewer Supply Systems – Current – Hard Copy – Each	\$45.00	\$46.50	Ν	D
Liquid Trade Waste				
Liquid Trade Waste Access Charge – Annual	\$99.50	\$102.50	Ν	F
Application for Liquid Trade Waste Discharge Approval – Classification A – Each	\$326.00	\$335.00	Ν	С
Application for Liquid Trade Waste Discharge Approval – Classification B & C – Each	\$759.00	\$779.00	Ν	D
Charges for Non-Complying Site – Classification A & B – per kL	\$18.00	\$18.60	Ν	F
Fee may be applicable if the dischargee has not installed or maintained ade those not serviced in accordance with the applicable approvals.	quate and effect	ive pre-treatmer	nt equipment;	includes
Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection	\$108.50	\$111.50	Ν	D

# Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg

Aluminium	\$0.85	\$0.90	Ν	F
Ammonia (as N)	\$2.50	\$2.60	Ν	F
Arsenic	\$82.50	\$85.00	Ν	F
Barium	\$41.50	\$43.00	Ν	F
Biochemical Oxygen Demand (BOD) up to 600 mg/litre	\$0.85	\$0.90	Ν	F
Boron	\$0.85	\$0.90	Ν	F
Bromine	\$16.60	\$17.20	Ν	F
Cadmium	\$381.00	\$391.00	Ν	F
Chloride	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ν	F
Chlorinated Hydrocarbons	\$41.50	\$43.00	Ν	F
Chlorinated Phenolics	\$1,645.00	\$1,690.00	Ν	F
Chlorine	\$1.70	\$1.75	Ν	F
Chromium	\$27.50	\$28.50	Ν	F
Cobalt	\$16.80	\$17.40	Ν	F
Copper	\$16.80	\$17.40	Ν	F
Cyanide	\$82.50	\$85.00	Ν	F
Fluoride	\$4.20	\$4.40	Ν	F
Formaldehyde	\$1.70	\$1.75	Ν	F
Oil and Grease (Total O and G)	\$1.50	\$1.55	Ν	F
Herbicides/Defoliants	\$823.00	\$845.00	Ν	F
Iron	\$1.70	\$1.75	Ν	F
Lead	\$41.50	\$43.00	Ν	F
Lithium	\$8.30	\$8.60	Ν	F
Manganese	\$8.30	\$8.60	Ν	F
Mercaptans	\$82.50	\$85.00	Ν	F
Mercury	\$2,740.00	\$2,815.00	Ν	F
Methylene Blue Active Substances (MBAS)	\$0.85	\$0.90	Ν	F

continued on next page ...

	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
--	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

### Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg [continued]

Name

Molybdenum	\$0.85	\$0.90	Ν	F
Nickel	\$27.50	\$28.50	Ν	F
Nitrogen (as TKN – Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen)	\$0.25	\$0.30	Ν	F
Organoarsenic Compounds	\$823.00	\$845.00	Ν	F
Pesticides General (excludes organochlorines and organophosphates)	\$823.00	\$845.00	Ν	F
Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	\$2.80	\$2.90	Ν	F
Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated)	\$8.30	\$8.60	Ν	F
Phosphorous (Total P)	\$1.70	\$1.75	Ν	F
Polynuclear Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs)	\$16.80	\$17.40	Ν	F
Selenium	\$58.00	\$60.00	Ν	F
Silver	\$1.55	\$1.60	Ν	F
Sulphate (SO4)	\$0.20	\$0.25	Ν	F
Sulphide	\$1.70	\$1.75	Ν	F
Sulphite	\$1.85	\$1.90	Ν	F
Suspended Solids (SS)	\$1.10	\$1.15	Ν	F
Thiosulphate	\$0.30	\$0.35	N	F
Tin	\$8.30	\$8.60	Ν	F
Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)	\$0.10	\$0.10	N	F
Uranium	\$8.30	\$8.60	N	F
Zinc	\$16.80	\$17.40	N	F

### Waste Disposal & Recycling

All Waste Disposal and Recycle fees are calculated per tonne unless stated otherwise.

All *Waste Disposal and Recycle* fees in relation to *Mixed Waste* exclude the disposal of special waste types and must be separated for disposal.

Further obligations and fees pertain to the disposal of special waste types, as listed on page 18 of this document.

#### Household Waste

Cars, station wagons, trailers, wheelie bins minimum charge for weighed waste	\$16.20	\$18.00	Y	А
Mixed waste per tonne	\$359.00	\$395.00	Y	E
Garden Organic Waste per tonne	\$242.00	\$266.00	Y	Е
12 visit concession card (available for use within 12 months from date of purchase)	\$450.00	\$495.00	Y	E

Maximum 300kg per load.

Household waste concession cards are available for residents who live on remote rural properties. Cards must be renewed on an annual basis. To be eligible you must reside in the Singleton Local Government Area and satisfy one of the following criteria:

1. Live on a non-serviced road in a rural area

2. Live on a serviced road in a rural area where the house is more than 200 metres from the road; or

3. Genuine case of hardship on a serviced road (assessed on a case by case basis).

6 visit concession card (available for use within 12 months from date of purchase)	\$250.00	\$275.00	Y	E
--	----------	----------	---	---

Maximum 300kg per load.

Household waste concession cards are available for residents who live on remote rural properties. Cards must be renewed on an annual basis. To be eligible you must reside in the Singleton Local Government Area and satisfy one of the following criteria:

1. Live on a non-serviced road in a rural area

2. Live on a serviced road in a rural area where the house is more than 200 metres from the road; or

3. Genuine case of hardship on a serviced road (assessed on a case by case basis).

### **Commercial and Industrial Waste**

Commercial and Industrial Waste – Minimum charge	\$16.20	\$18.00	Y	E
Commercial and Industrial Mixed Waste per tonne	\$359.00	\$371.00	Y	E
Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$83.28	/tonne			
Commercial quantities of organic waste per tonne	\$352.00	\$387.00	Y	Е
Commercial cardboard per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	E
Commercial comingled recycling per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	E
Commercial e-waste per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	E
Commercial LPG, fire extinguishers per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	Е
Commercial paint per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	Е
Commercial paper per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	E
Commercial polystyrene per tonne	\$140.00	\$154.00	Y	E

#### **Construction and Demolition Waste**

Construction and demolition mixed waste per tonne	\$359.00	\$395.00	Y	Е
Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$84.21	/tonne			

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

#### Construction and Demolition Waste [continued]

Construction and demolition waste minimum charge	\$16.20	\$18.00	Y	Е
Construction and demolition organic waste	\$352.00	\$387.00	Y	E

### Special Wastes (by prior approval only)

Burial fee (per load)	\$163.00	\$179.00	Y	E
Burial fee is charged for all special waste disposal on a per load basis, with	the exception of ev	ent bins.		
Special waste	\$381.00	\$419.00	Y	E
Any other waste not listed in the fee schedule, or mixed with wastes listed in Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$84.21				
Asbestos per tonne	\$381.00	\$419.00	Y	E
Disposal of asbestos is subject to a process of pre-approval. The process c Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$84.21		siness days.		
Event Bins	Event bins as Quote incluc delivery, dis	Y		

#### **Deceased Animals**

Fees are charged per animal and are inclusive of burial fee.

Disposal requires a minimum 24 hours notice. Bulk disposal (>5 animals) requires written approval from the Manager.

Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$82.64/tonne.

Dog/Cat	\$34.00	\$37.50	Y	Е
Sheep/Goat	\$50.00	\$55.00	Y	В
Horse/Cattle	\$90.00	\$99.00	Y	E
Native Animals		Free	Y	

#### **Virgin/Excavated Natural Material**

Virgin Excavated Natural Material (ENM) per tonne	\$87.00	\$96.00	Y	В
Material must be supported by all documentation required under the relevan arrangement and Manager approval only.	t EPA exemption	n, and disposal	is by prior	

### **Scrap Metal**

Car bodies (per vehicle)	\$50.00	\$50.00	Y	Е
Scrap metal		Free	Y	А

### Wood, Timber, Timber Pallets

Clean, untreated wood, timber and timber pallets	\$300.00	\$300.00	Y	Е
per tonne or part thereof				

Name	Year 19/20 Fee		<b>Fee Type</b>
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	

#### Wood, Timber, Timber Pallets [continued]

Contaminated wood, timber and timber pallets (painted, mixed with other waste streams)	\$395.00	\$435.00	Y	E
per tonne or part thereof				

#### Tyres – Off Rim

Maximum number of tyres at any one time is five (5). Earthmoving tyre disposal requires prior approval of the Manager.

Passenger tyres	\$22.00	\$24.50	Y	В
Light truck or 4WD tyres	\$40.00	\$44.00	Y	В
Truck tyres	\$40.00	\$44.00	Y	В
Tractor tyres	\$40.00	\$44.00	Y	В
Earthmoving tyres	\$155.00	\$170.50	Y	С
Disposal of earthmoving tyres requires prior approval of the Manager.				

Disposal of earthmoving tyres requires prior approval of the Manager.

### Tyres – On Rim

Maximum number of tyres at any one time is five (5) without prior approval.

Passenger tyres	\$22.00	\$24.50	Y	В
Light truck or 4WD tyres	\$40.00	\$44.00	Y	В
Truck tyres	\$40.00	\$44.00	Y	В

#### White Goods

White goods (refrigerators, freezers and air conditioners)	\$33.00	\$36.50	Y	В
White goods (refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners with certificate of degassing)		Free	Y	А

#### **Mattresses**

Mattresses	\$35.00	\$38.50	Y	Е
per mattress				

### **Bricks and Concrete**

Bricks and concrete per tonne	\$184.50	\$203.00	Y	Е
Pricing includes NSW Environmental Protection Agency Waste Levy \$83.28	3/tonne			

### **Community Recycling Centre**

Community Recycling Centre is for the disposal of household quantities of recyclable materials only. Commercial quantities incur a fee as per this schedule.

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	-----------------

# Community Recycling Centre [continued]

Drum Muster items	Free	Y	А
Household quantities of recyclable materials (paper, cardboard, polystyrene, soft plastics, chemicals, paint, motor oil, batteries, LPG gas bottles, fire extinguishers, e-waste, mobile phones, fluorescent tubes and smoke detectors)		Y	A
	Last YR Fee Free		

# Barragun Recycling Shop

Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop	As Marked	Y	А
--	-----------	---	---

### **Open Spaces & Facilities**

#### **Playing Fields and Parks**

GPS set-out for Line Marking – rate per hour	\$95.00	\$97.50	Y	D
Community Use (Sports Clubs and Schools in LGA)	\$0.00	\$0.00	Y	D
Sports Fields Hire – per day (Teams from Outside LGA)	\$161.50	\$166.00	Y	В
Group fitness or other commercial classes trainer registration (per annum)	\$230.50	\$236.50	Y	В
Agistment of Stock (per animal per week)	\$17.40	\$18.00	Y	В
Cleaning Fee for Sporting Facilities/ Toilets (if not cleaned by users)	\$404.00	\$415.00	Y	А
Call out fee to Secure Buildings left Unlocked by User Group		At Cost	Y	D

### **Circus Tent Erection**

Rent – First night	\$940.00	\$965.00	Y	В
Thereafter (per night)	\$337.00	\$346.00	Y	В
Bond – Circus	\$2,910.00	\$2,990.00	Ν	В

### **Public Cemeteries**

Interment	\$253.00	\$260.00	Y	D
Lot Charge – Monumental – Adult	\$1,205.00	\$1,240.00	Y	D
Lot Charge – Monumental – Child	\$858.00	\$881.00	Y	D
Lawn Section – With Steel Cross	\$1,730.00	\$1,775.00	Y	D
Lawn Section – Other	\$1,575.00	\$1,620.00	Y	D
Columbarium	\$894.00	\$918.00	Y	D
Fee for administration for removal or moving of ashes or transfer of Burial Right	\$131.00	\$134.50	Y	D
Application Fee for Monument Approval	\$107.00	\$110.00	Ν	В

### Lake St Clair

#### **Entry Fees**

12 Month Water Craft Pass (includes 1 Day Family Pass) with each visit	\$210.00	\$215.50	Y	D
6 Month Water Craft Pass (includes 1 Day Family Pass) with each visit	\$120.00	\$123.50	Y	D

#### Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)

1 Day Adult Pass	\$3.00	\$3.10	Y	D
1 Day Child Pass	\$2.00	\$2.10	Y	D
1 Day Family Pass (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$9.50	\$10.00	Y	D
1 Day Water Craft Pass (includes Family Pass)	\$11.60	\$12.00	Y	D
Commercial Operations – as determined by the General Manager			Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)		1	<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	--	---	-----------------

#### **Non-Peak Periods**

1 Day Adult Pass	\$2.50	\$2.60	Y	D
1 Day Child Pass	\$1.50	\$1.60	Y	D
1 Day Family Pass (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$8.00	\$8.30	Y	D
1 Day Water Craft Pass (includes Family Pass)	\$9.50	\$9.80	Y	D
Commercial Operations - as determined by the General Manager			Y	D

### **Camping Fees**

#### Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)

Unpowered Camp site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$30.00	\$31.00	Y	D
Max 2 vehicles allowed, additional vehicles \$3 per vehicle				
Camp site/night extra adult	\$12.00	\$12.60	Y	D
Camp site/night extra child	\$8.00	\$8.30	Y	D
Powered site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$40.00	\$41.00	Y	D
Max 2 vehicles allowed, additional vehicles \$3 per vehicle				
Powered site/night extra adult	\$14.00	\$14.60	Y	D
Powered site/night extra child	\$10.00	\$10.60	Y	D

#### **Non-Peak Periods**

Unpowered Camp site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$24.00	\$24.50	Y	D
Max 2 vehicles allowed, additional vehicles \$3 per vehicle				
Camp site/night extra adult	\$9.00	\$9.60	Y	D
Camp site/night extra child	\$6.00	\$6.40	Y	D
Powered site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	\$32.00	\$33.00	Y	D
Max 2 vehicles allowed, additional vehicles \$3 per vehicle				
Powered site/night extra adult	\$11.00	\$11.60	Y	D
Powered site/night extra child	\$8.00	\$8.50	Y	D

### **Events on Council Owned and Managed Land**

Event Fee – Registered Charities (New fee which is 50% of the Community/Educational fee below)	\$130.50	\$134.00	Y	В
Event Fee – Community/Educational	\$261.00	\$268.00	Y	В
Event Fee – Commercial/Professional	\$603.00	\$619.00	Y	В
Market Stalls or similar (per stall)	\$8.50	\$8.80	Y	В
Market Stalls or similar requiring powered sites (per stall)	\$27.00	\$28.00	Y	D
Event Preparation (mowing etc.)		Per Quotation	Y	В
Traffic Management for Events – for each temporary road closure	\$337.00	\$346.00	Y	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	-----------------

#### Events on Council Owned and Managed Land [continued]

Temporary Structures and Amusement Devices 1-3	\$232.50	\$239.00	N	В
Temporary Structures and Amusement Devices 4-6	\$465.00	\$478.00	N	В

#### **Reserve Access**

Application Fee	\$184.00	\$189.00	Y	В
Access Fee (Daily)	\$268.00	\$275.00	Y	В
Bond – Minimum fee (price may increase dependent on type and location of works and risk)	\$1,380.00	\$1,420.00	Ν	В

#### **Tree Removal**

### **Graffiti Removal**

Graffiti removal	Per Quotation	Y	D

### Keys

Deposit (refundable upon returning key)	\$56.50	\$58.00	Ν	В

### **Civic Centre Hire Fees**

#### **Foyer Only Hire**

2 Hrs	\$127.50	\$127.50	Y	В
2 Hrs – Not For Profit	\$85.00	\$85.00	Y	В
4 Hrs	\$255.00	\$230.00	Y	В
10% discount for longer bookings				
4 Hrs – Not For Profit	\$170.50	\$155.00	Y	В
10% discount for longer bookings				
8 Hrs	\$510.00	\$410.00	Y	В
20% discount for longer bookings				
8 Hrs – Not For Profit	\$340.00	\$275.00	Y	В
20% discount for longer bookings				
Additional Hrs – (above 8hrs) – Not For Profit		By negotiation	Y	В
Additional Hrs (above 8hrs)		By negotiation	Y	В

### Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)

2 Hrs	\$255.00	\$255.00	Y	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	-----------------

#### Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer) [continued]

\$170.50	\$170.50	Y	В
\$510.00	\$460.00	Y	В
\$340.00	\$305.00	Y	В
\$1,020.00	\$815.00	Y	В
\$680.00	\$545.00	Y	В
	By negotiation	Y	В
	By negotiation	Y	В
	By negotiation	Y	В
	By negotiation	Y	В
\$0.00	\$55.00	Y	В
\$0.00	\$85.00	Y	В
	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$85.00	\$0.00 \$85.00 Y

#### **Additional Charges**

Bar Service	\$1.00 Per Head (Min 100 pax)	Y	D
	Last YR Fee \$1.00 Per Head (Min 100 pax)		
Bond/Deposit (to be paid at time of booking & non-refundable)	50% of total booking fee or \$320 (whichever is less)	N	E
Catering Fee	Full Cost Recovery + 20%	Y	D
Commercial Kitchen & Cafe	\$1.85 Per Head (Min 100 pax)	Y	D
	Last YR Fee \$1.85 Per Head (Min 100 pax)		
Damage to Facility	Full Cost Recovery + 20%	Y	D

#### Food and Beverage Service

Bar staff available upon request (note, this is personnel cost only)

#### Set-up and Pack Down

Auditorium ONLY - please note that our fees and charges do not include personnel labour fees for set up and pack down (spaces are hired as a clear space). Set up and pack down fees apply.

#### After Hrs Bookings (min 3 hrs)

Bookings that are considered outside of regular hours will incur an additional fee per hour.

#### AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)

A technician may be required depending on your Audio Visual requirements. NOTE only approved qualified persons are able to operate the audio visual equipment of the Civic Centre.

Mon/Fri – 4:30pm – 8:30am	\$40 per hour	Y	В
Mon/Fri – 8:30am – 4:30pm	\$40 per hour	Y	В
Saturday	\$60 per hour	Y	В
Sunday/Public Holiday	\$80 per hour	Y	В

#### Cleaning (min 3 hrs)

As per our terms and conditions of hire all areas of the Civic Centre must be left clean and tidy. If additional cleaning is required then a fee will be charged. A cleaning fee will automatically be charged for high traffic events to service toilets and post clean the facility.

Mon/Fri – 4:30pm – 8:30am	\$40 per hour	Y	В
Mon/Fri – 8:30am – 4:30pm	\$40 per hour	Y	В
Saturday	\$60 per hour	Y	В
Sunday/Public Holiday	\$80 per hour	Y	В

#### **Recreation Buildings for Hire**

Including : Albion Park Clubhouse, Heights Community Centre (Alroy Oval), Stanhope Reserve Clubhouse, Bulga Recreation Ground Clubhouse, Jerrys Plains Recreation Grounds Clubhouse

1 hour (min booking)	\$17.70	\$17.70	Y	С
1 hour (min booking) – Community Group	\$0.00	\$11.80	Y	С
8 hours	\$0.00	\$113.30	Y	С
8 hours – Community Group	\$0.00	\$75.50	Y	С

#### **Cleaning (min 2 hours)**

If not left clean and tidy

Mon – Fri (per hour)	\$0.00	\$40.00	Y	С
Saturday (per hour)	\$0.00	\$59.99	Y	С
Sunday/Public Holiday	\$0.00	\$80.00	Y	С

#### **Broke Sports Centre**

Single Membership	\$27.00	\$28.00	Y	D
Family Memberships	\$51.50	\$53.00	Y	D
Bond (for key)	\$31.00	\$32.00	Ν	D
Court Hire – Day (+ Bond) Members		No charge	Y	D
Court Hire – Night (+ Bond) Members	\$8.70	\$9.00	Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee		<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	-----	--	-----------------

### Broke Sports Centre [continued]

Court Hire -Day (+ Bond) Non-members	\$14.40	\$14.80	Y	D
Court Hire – Night (+ Bond) Non-members	\$20.50	\$21.50	Y	D
Members (per person) + Bond – Comp/Social Events	\$3.10	\$3.20	Y	D
Non-Members (per person) + Bond – Comp/Social Events	\$7.20	\$7.40	Y	D

### **Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre**

Court Hire – Day Rates – Full Day	\$39.00	\$40.50	Y	D
Court Hire – Day Rates – First Hour	\$6.70	\$6.90	Y	D
Court Hire – Day Rates – Every Hour After	\$5.70	\$5.90	Y	D
Court Hire – Night Rates – First 4 Hours	\$39.00	\$40.50	Y	D
Court Hire – Night Rates – Every Hour After	\$7.20	\$7.40	Y	D

# **Singleton Sports Council**

Annual sporting group affiliation fee	\$50 plus contribution of \$3 per player	Y	В
Sports improvement fund contribution (per registered player, per season) – Voluntary		Y	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

# Singleton Gym & Swim Centre

Membership (Monthly)	\$125.00	\$128.00	Y	С
3 month membership	\$0.00	\$380.00	Y	С
6 month membership	\$0.00	\$760.00	Y	С

### **Casual Entry**

Adult	\$5.70	\$5.80	Y	С
Child (3 -15 inclusive)	\$4.50	\$4.50	Y	С
Concession (Senior/Concession card holder)	\$4.00	\$4.00	Y	С
Family – Add additional child	\$2.00	\$2.00	Y	С
Family	\$18.20	\$18.20	Y	С
Spectator	\$2.40	\$2.50	Y	С

### Visit Passes (10 Sessions) – Swim

Adult	\$56.50	\$53.00	Y	С
Concession	\$41.00	\$38.50	Y	С
Child	\$45.00	\$42.00	Y	С

#### Learn to Swim

Administration fee (one off)	\$20.00	\$20.00	Y	С
1st Child per lesson	\$15.60	\$16.00	Ν	С
2nd Child per lesson	\$14.60	\$15.00	Ν	С
3rd Child and thereafter per lesson	\$13.60	\$14.00	N	С

### Learn to Swim – Private Lesson

Private Lesson – One Child per 15 Minutes	\$0.00	\$23.00	Ν	С
Private Lesson – One Child per 30 Minutes	\$46.50	\$47.00	Ν	С
Private Lesson – Two Children per 30 Minutes	\$52.00	\$53.00	Ν	С
Private Lesson – Three Children per 30 Minutes	\$63.00	\$64.50	Ν	С

### Squad

Squad (per session) – Casual	\$16.20	\$16.60	Y	С
------------------------------	---------	---------	---	---

#### **Gold – Per Fortnight**

First Child	\$77.50	\$78.50	Y	С
Second Child	\$72.00	\$74.00	Y	С
Third Child	\$67.00	\$69.00	Y	С

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	-----------------

#### Silver – Per Fortnight

First Child	\$54.50	\$56.00	Y	С
Second Child	\$51.50	\$53.00	Y	С
Third Child	\$49.50	\$50.00	Y	С

### Bronze – Per Fortnight

First Child	\$0.00	\$45.00	Y	С
Second Child	\$0.00	\$43.00	Y	С
Third Child	\$0.00	\$40.00	Y	С

### Fitness – Per Fortnight

First Child	\$32.00	\$33.00	Y	С
Second Child	\$31.00	\$32.00	Y	С
Third Child	\$30.00	\$31.00	Y	С

### **Casual Entry**

Fitswim Adult – Member	\$5.70	\$5.80	Y	С
Fitswim Adult – Non Member	\$10.60	\$10.80	Y	С
Fitswim Card (10 Sessions – Member)	\$56.50	\$52.50	Y	С
Fitswim Card (10 Sessions – Non Member)	\$104.50	\$97.50	Y	С
Spa Sauna	\$7.90	\$8.00	Y	С

### Gym

Gym	\$17.20	\$17.60	Y	С
Concession gym	\$12.00	\$12.00	Y	С
Casual aqua class	\$15.20	\$15.60	Y	С

### **Personal Training/Boot Camps**

Personal training 30 mins	\$0.00	\$45.00	Y	С
Personal training 10 pack/30 mins	\$0.00	\$405.00	Y	С
Personal training 1hr	\$74.50	\$75.00	Y	С
Personal training 10 pack/1hr	\$688.00	\$676.00	Y	С

### Creche

Crèche Casual	\$5.70	\$5.80	Y	С
Crèche Kids Card (20 Sessions) Member	\$88.00	\$91.00	Y	С
Crèche Kids Card (20 Sessions) Non Member	\$109.50	\$104.50	Y	С

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
Birthday Party				
Kids Pool Party – per person (minimum 12)	\$22.00	\$22.50	Y	С
Oshaal				

#### School

School LTS/Lifesaving	\$7.80	\$8.00	Ν	С
School in/outreach fitness programs 1-25 participants	\$8.40	\$8.50	Y	С
School in/outreach fitness programs more than 25 participants (per person)	\$6.70	\$6.80	Y	С
School Casual Swim	\$3.50	\$3.60	Y	С

### Lane Hire

Concession Casual Group	\$3.00	\$3.10	Y	С
Hydrotherapy	\$29.50	\$30.00	Y	С
Commercial use of Gym for PT and Hydro	\$29.50	\$30.00	Y	С
School Carnivals – per child	\$3.50	\$3.60	Y	С
Room Hire	\$50.00	\$51.00	Y	С
Lane Hire – Groups	\$45.00	\$46.00	Y	С
Outdoor Pool Hire	\$149.00	\$152.00	Y	С
Outdoor and Leisure Pool Hire	\$170.00	\$175.00	Y	С
Indoor Pool Hire	\$149.00	\$153.00	Y	С

### **Gym – Up Front Gold Star Membership**

Corporate Memberships	\$8.70	\$8.80	Y	С

### **Aquatic Memberships**

Administration fee (one off)	\$0.00	\$20.00	Y	С
Swim Membership – Adult – Fortnightly	\$24.00	\$24.50	Y	С
Swim Membership – Concession – Fortnightly	\$21.00	\$16.20	Y	С
Swim Membership – Family – Fortnightly	\$40.50	\$41.00	Y	С
Swim Membership – Family Add on	\$0.00	\$4.00	Y	С

### Health Club Membership

Administration fee (one off)	\$0.00	\$50.00	Y	С
Corporate Membership – Fortnightly	\$33.50	\$34.50	Y	D
Family Membership – Fortnightly – Child add on	\$27.50	\$31.00	Y	D
Adult – Fortnightly	\$41.50	\$42.00	Y	С
Concession – Fortnightly	\$29.00	\$30.00	Y	С
Teen Gym – Fortnightly (11-15 years, 3-5pm weekdays)	\$19.80	\$23.00	Y	С
Family Membership – Fortnightly (2 adults, 2 children)	\$102.50	\$105.00	Y	С

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

# **Singleton Heights Sports Centre**

### **Gymnastics**

Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Kindergym	\$54.00	\$55.00	Y	D
Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Levels	\$111.00	\$114.00	Y	D
Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Recreation	\$69.00	\$71.00	Y	D
Kindergym – Fortnightly	\$32.00	\$33.00	Y	D
Levels – Fortnightly	\$54.00	\$55.50	Y	D
Recreation – Fortnightly	\$36.00	\$37.00	Y	D

### **Birthday Parties**

Kids Sports or Gymanstics Party – per person (minimum 12)	\$22.00	\$22.50	Y	D
---	---------	---------	---	---

### **Sports Competition**

Junior Competition (per team, per game)	\$50.00	\$51.00	Y	D
Senior Competition –(per team, per game)	\$65.00	\$66.50	Y	D

### Hire

Squash Competition – per Hour	\$27.00	\$27.50	Y	D
Squash Hire – per Hour	\$28.00	\$29.00	Y	D
Volley Ball – per Hour	\$70.50	\$72.00	Y	D
Basketball – per Hour	\$70.50	\$72.00	Y	D
Badminton Per Hour	\$35.00	\$36.00	Y	D
Hall Hire – per Hour	\$74.50	\$76.00	Y	D
Daily Hire – per 8 hours	\$400.00	\$410.00	Y	D

### **School PE**

School PE	\$5.40	\$5.50	Y	D
School PE with instructor provided	\$7.80	\$8.00	Y	D
Kinder tots	\$8.00	\$8.20	Y	D
OHSC	\$10.20	\$10.60	Y	D

### **Casual Stadium Usage**

Individual	\$6.90	\$7.00	Y	D
Small group – between 3 to 10 individuals	\$3.40	\$3.50	Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

### **Colleen Gale Childrens Services**

Late Collection Fee Cost (per 5 minutes after 6.00pm)	\$10.40	\$10.40	Ν	D
Administration Fee (per child per year)	\$22.50	\$22.50	Ν	D
Debt Charge for accounts in arrears/fortnightly	\$11.20	\$10.80	Ν	D
Paper statement copy, per copy	\$5.20	\$5.20	Ν	D
Non-direct debit, per month	\$1.90	\$1.90	Ν	D
Direct debit dishonour fee, per dishonour	\$14.00	\$14.00	Ν	D
Waitlist fee	\$22.00	\$22.00	Y	D

### Long Day Care – per day (including public holidays)

Nursery Room	\$110.00	\$110.00	Ν	С
Toddlers Room	\$110.00	\$110.00	Ν	С
Preschool Room	\$108.00	\$108.00	Ν	С

### Mobile Preschool – per day (including public holidays)

Full Rate 3 year old	\$42.00	\$42.00	Ν	С
Full Rate 4 and 5 year old	\$42.00	\$42.00	Ν	С
Inclusion Rate	\$31.50	\$31.50	Ν	С

	Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)		<b>Fee Type</b>
--	------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	--	-----------------

# **Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)**

Before School Care – per session	\$24.00	\$24.00	Ν	С
After School Care – per session	\$28.00	\$28.00	Ν	С
Vacation Care – per day	\$55.00	\$55.00	Ν	С
Late Collection Fee (per 5 minutes after 6.30pm)	\$10.40	\$10.40	Ν	С
Administration Fee (per child per year)	\$22.50	\$22.50	Ν	С
Debt Charge for accounts in arrears/fortnightly	\$10.80	\$10.80	Ν	D
Paper statement copy, per copy	\$5.20	\$5.20	Ν	D
Failure to notify fee, per occasion	\$20.50	\$20.50	Ν	D
Non-direct debit, per month	\$1.90	\$1.90	Ν	D
Direct debit dishonour fee, per dishonour	\$14.00	\$14.00	Ν	D
Waitlist fee	\$22.00	\$22.00	Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee		Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	--	----------

# **Singleton Youth Venue**

Photocopies, printing per A4 page	\$0.00	\$0.45	Y	В
Photocopies, printing per A3 page	\$0.00	\$0.85	Y	В
Program/service delivery (minimum fee with additional time pro rata in 1/2 hour blocks)	\$35.00	\$36.00	Y	В
Preparation time per hour (minimum fee with additional time pro rata in 1/2 hour. blocks)	\$35.00	\$36.00	Y	В
Ticketed programs/activities		As Advertised	Y	D
Snacks and refreshments		As Advertised	Y	D

# Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)

Auditorium – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$0.00	\$40.00	Y	В
Auditorium – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$60.50	Y	В
Auditorium – Lighting	\$0.00	\$65.50	Y	В
Auditorium – PA System	\$0.00	\$35.00	Y	В
Consultation Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$0.00	\$10.00	Y	В
Consultation Room – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$15.00	Y	В
Floating Office – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$0.00	\$15.00	Y	В
Floating Office – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$22.50	Y	В
Meeting Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$0.00	\$20.00	Y	В
Meeting Room – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$30.00	Y	В
Kitchen access	\$0.00	\$30.00	Y	В
Packdown/Clean Up	\$0.00	\$60.50	Y	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)		GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	--	-----	----------

# **Singleton Library**

Overdue per item per day (Junior & Home Library exempt – Pensioners 50% discount)	\$0.50	\$0.50	Ν	В
Lost or Damaged Material – each item replacement cost, plus processing fee		Variable	N	D
Processing fee	\$11.40	\$11.80	Ν	D
Reservations per item (Home Library/Book Clubs exempt)	\$1.20	\$1.20	Ν	D
Inter Library Loan Service Fee	\$5.00	\$5.00	Y	Е
Lost Membership Cards per replacement	\$4.80	\$4.80	Ν	Е
Photocopies, Fax, printing (completed by individual) per A4 page	\$0.40	\$0.45	Y	Е
Photocopies, Fax, printing (completed by individual) per A3 page	\$0.80	\$0.85	Y	E
Lost Barcode – each	\$3.90	\$3.90	Ν	D
Lost/Damaged DVD or CD case/slick	\$5.60	\$5.80	Ν	Е
Artwork Consignment (commission on sale)		20% on sale	Y	С

### **Library Sales**

Sale of Historic Photograph Digital Images	\$30.50	\$30.50	Y	D
Library Bags	\$3.00	\$3.10	Y	В
Second Hand Book Sales	\$0.55	\$0.55	Y	E
New Book Sales		RRP	Y	D

### **Library Services**

Scanning – Library	\$0.20	\$0.20	Y	Е
Earphones	\$3.00	\$3.00	Y	D
Laminating – A4	\$5.90	\$6.10	Y	D
Book covering service – per item	\$3.70	\$3.80	Y	D
DVD Cleaning Service (per disc)	\$4.30	\$4.30	Y	D
Exam Supervision Service/hour (Includes Supervisor, Room Hire and Printing)	\$36.50	\$50.00	Y	D
Ticketed & LABrary Programs		rtised for each rogram/activity	Y	D
Fax Sending – Australian Number – First Page	\$3.80	\$3.90	Y	С
Fax Sending – Australian Number – Subsequent Pages	\$0.60	\$0.65	Y	С
Fax Sending – International Number – First Page	\$6.30	\$6.50	Y	С
Fax Sending – International Number – Subsequent Page	\$0.60	\$0.65	Y	С
Research by Library Staff per hour (minimum fee with additional time pro rata in 1/2 hour. blocks)	\$55.00	\$55.00	Y	В

# Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)

Interview Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$15.00	\$15.40	Y	В
Interview Room – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$22.50	Y	В
Meeting Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO definition)	\$0.00	\$30.00	Y	В
Meeting Room – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$45.00	Y	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

# Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water) [continued]

Training Room – Not-for-profit/hour (As per Tax Office definition)	\$0.00	\$30.00	Y	
Training Room – Standard rate/hour	\$0.00	\$45.00	Y	В
Kitchenette access	\$0.00	\$30.00	Y	В
Pack down/Clean up	\$0.00	\$60.50	Y	В

# **Toy Library**

Annual membership	\$0.00	\$27.50	Ν	В
Monthly Membership	\$2.80	\$2.80	N	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)			<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	--	--	-----------------

# **Customer Services**

Drainage diagram (free to owners & tradesmen)	\$0.00	\$40.00	Ν	С
Photocopying/Printing – A3	\$1.70	\$1.75	Y	D
Photocopying/Printing – A4	\$1.00	\$1.05	Y	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)		<b>Fee Type</b>
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	--	-----------------

# Finance

603 Certificate	\$85.00	\$85.00	Ν	F
Search of records and/or correspondence in relation to rates enquiries (per hour)	\$163.00	\$167.50	Ν	D

# **Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties**

Expediency Fee for S.603 Certificates	\$27.50	\$28.50	Ν	С
Special Water Meter Reading	\$85.50	\$88.00	Ν	С
Dishonoured Cheque/Electronic Dishonour	\$28.50	\$15.00	Ν	D
Reprinting and/or email copy of Rates, Instalment or Water Notices – per Notice	\$6.90	\$5.00	Ν	D
Summary of Rate Account	\$6.90	\$5.00	Ν	В

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
GIS/Property				
GIS / Property Professional - rate per hour	\$93.50	\$96.00	Ν	D
Rural Addressing	_			
Installation by Council (Includes all components)	\$94.50	\$97.00	Y	С
Self Installation (All components)	\$67.00	\$69.00	Y	С
Supply of Post (replacement)	\$16.80	\$17.40	Y	С
Individual Numbers (road number seen as one number)	\$16.80	\$17.40	Y	С

Year 19/20     Year 20/21       Name     Fee     Fee     GST     Fee Type       (incl. GST)     (incl. GST)
---

# Information Management

Formal GIPA Application Fee	\$30.00	\$30.00	Ν	F
Formal GIPA Application – Processing Charge (Not Personal Information of Applicant – per hour after the first hour)	\$30.00	\$30.00	Ν	F
Formal GIPA Application – Processing Charge (Personal Information of Applicant – per hour after first 20 hours)	\$30.00	\$30.00	Ν	F
All other information requests – Application fee	\$35.00	\$35.00	Ν	F
Internal Review	\$40.00	\$40.00	Ν	F
Electronic Copy – USB (provided by customer)	\$17.00	\$17.00	Ν	F
Electronic Copy – USB (provided by Council)	\$34.00	\$34.00	Ν	F
Subpoena to produce documents	\$50.00	\$50.00	Ν	F

# **Environment & Public Health Approvals**

#### **Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 Notices**

Compliance Cost Notices		Ν		
Cost for investigation and inspection per hour for compliance matters under the POEO Act	\$200.00	\$200.00	Ν	
Environment Protection Notice	\$550.00	\$550.00	Ν	

#### **Public Health Act Notification**

Notification of a public pool	\$100.00	\$100.00	Ν	
Notification of a skin penetration premises	\$100.00	\$100.00	Ν	
Notification of water cooling system	\$115.00	\$115.00	Ν	

#### Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)

#### Fee is charged at in minimum increments of 30 minutes

Amusement Centre	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
Skin Penetration Premises	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
Food Shops/Vendors	\$307.00	\$307.00	Ν	F
Hairdressers	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
Miscellaneous (includes mortuaries, bed and breakfast accommodation)	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
Scores on Doors inspections	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	В
Legionella	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
Public Swimming Pools	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	С
All EHO pre-purchase inspections and reports	\$307.00	\$315.00	Ν	В
Re-inspection – minimum fee applies	\$0.00	\$84.50	Ν	С

#### **Notice and Order Fees**

Improvement Notice – Food Act	\$330.00	\$330.00	Ν	F
Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act		At cost	Ν	
Improvement Notice – Regulated System (Water Cooling Towers) – Public Health Act	\$560.00	\$560.00	Ν	F
Improvement Notice – In any other case – (Skin Penetration Premises or Public Swimming Pool or Spa) – Public Health Act	\$270.00	\$270.00	Ν	F
(Skin Penetration Premises or Public Swimming Pool or Spa)				

#### **Annual Administration Fees**

#### Legionella

\$182.00

Ν

F

Page 42 of 81

	Year 19/20	Year 20/21	
Name	Fee		Fee Type
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	

#### **Food Businesses**

High and medium risk food businesses as classified in the Food Authority Guidelines.

Small – 5 or less FTE	\$390.00	\$390.00	Ν	F
Medium – 6 – 50 FTE	\$800.00	\$800.00	Ν	F
Large – Above 50 FTE	\$3,500.00	\$3,500.00	Ν	F

#### **Companion Animal Act – Registration Fees**

#### **Lifetime Registration**

Base fee for registration	\$58.00	\$58.00	Ν	F
Desexed animal	\$58.00	\$58.00	Ν	F
Animal under 6 months not desexed	\$58.00	\$58.00	Ν	F
Non-desexed animal	\$209.00	\$209.00	Ν	F
Breeder (recognised)	\$58.00	\$58.00	Ν	F
Pensioner concession (desexed animal only)	\$25.00	\$25.00	Ν	F
Pound/Shelter animal 50% discount (desexed)	\$29.00	\$29.00	Ν	F

#### Impounding fees

Sustenance/day – dogs and cats	\$35.00	\$36.00	Ν	В
Impounding dog	\$125.00	\$128.50	Ν	В
Impounding – on 2nd or subsequent occasion (regardless of period)	\$125.00	\$253.50	Ν	В
Surrender of cats and dogs	\$125.00	\$128.50	Ν	В
Sale of animal	\$175.00	\$180.00	Y	В
Micro chipping of dog/cat	\$51.00	\$52.50	Ν	В

#### Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)

Inspection & Issue of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Certificate	\$150.00	\$150.00	Ν	F
Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure	\$136.50	\$150.00	N	С

#### **Abandoned Vehicles**

Conveying impounded vehicle to pound – actual cost		At Cost	Ν	С
Storage of impounded vehicle (per week)	\$45.00	\$46.50	Ν	С
Service of notice/administration charge	\$182.00	\$187.00	Ν	С
Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee			Ν	С
Sale of unclaimed vehicle (by Tender)		By Tender	Y	С

#### **Abandoned Shopping Trolleys**

Impounding Fee – per trolley	\$250.00	\$256.50	Ν	С
------------------------------	----------	----------	---	---

#### **Development Regulation**

#### **Construction Certificate Fees and Complying Development Application Fees**

Also applies to applications made under Housing Code, Rural Housing Code, Low Rise Medium Density Housing Code, Greenfield Housing Code, Inland Code and Commercial and Industrial (New Buildings and Additions) Code

#### **Class 1 Buildings**

Under 100 sqm	\$295.50	\$304.00	Y	С
100 to 199 sqm	\$710.00	\$729.00	Y	С
200 sqm and over	\$996.00	\$1,025.00	Y	С

#### Class 2 – 9 Buildings

Under 300 sqm	\$782.00	\$803.00	Y	С
300 to 499 sqm	\$1,415.00	\$1,455.00	Y	С
500 to 1,999 sqm	\$2,050.00	\$2,105.00	Y	С
2,000 sqm and over	\$5,175.00	\$5,310.00	Y	С

#### **Class 10 Buildings**

Under 100 sqm	\$263.00	\$270.00	Y	С
100 to 199 sqm	\$381.00	\$391.00	Y	С
200 to 499 sqm	\$779.00	\$800.00	Y	С
500 sqm and over	\$1,100.00	\$1,130.00	Y	С

#### **Other Structures**

Swimming Pools	\$317.00	\$326.00	Y	С
Retaining Walls	\$348.00	\$358.00	Y	С
Pylon Signs	\$348.00	\$358.00	Y	С

#### **Other State Environmental Planning Policy Applications**

#### State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007

	Telecommunication Towers	\$1,210.00	\$1,210.00	Y	
--	--------------------------	------------	------------	---	--

#### State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008

Housing Alteration Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	
General Development Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	
Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	
Container Recycling Facilities Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	
Demolition Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	

Year 19/20Year 20/21NameFeeFee(incl. GST)(incl. GST)
--

#### State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008 [continued]

Fire Safety Code	\$435.00	\$435.00	Y	

#### **Provision of Professional Building Services and any related inspections**

Provision of Professional Building Services and any related inspections			Y	D
(eg BCA Compliance, Fire Safety Measures, building and plumbing matters Min \$250/hour plus \$100 per hour plus \$150 for travel (if required)	s)			
Determination of Bushfire Attack Level (BAL) for self assessments submitted with CCs and CDCs	\$250.00	\$250.00	Y	С
Post approval assessment of additional documentation	\$50.00	\$50.00	Y	С

Assessment and approval of additional plans/details required by any CC, CDC or LGA approval - wall and truss details, Engineers Certification and plans/details, plans and details for the design of the construction of matters related to fire safety or any matter or thing noted on approved plans as being submitted to further detail.

#### Refund of Fees for CC, CDC or LGA applications or refusal

After assessment – no refund – fees for inspection package returned minus fee for one inspection	Ν	
Before an assessment commences – 75% of fee plus inspection package	Ν	В
Before completion of assessment – 50% of fees – fees for inspection package minus fee for one inspection	Ν	В

#### **Modifications**

Modifications whichever is greater	Construction Certificate and Complying Development Certificate Modifications	50% of original fee or \$250 whichever is greater	Ν	С
------------------------------------	---	--	---	---

#### **Compliance Certificates**

Issue of residential Compliance Certificate	\$50.00	\$51.50	Y	С
Issue of commercial/industrial Compliance Certificate	\$50.00	\$51.50	Y	С
Printed copy of previously issued Compliance Certificate	\$60.50	\$60.50	Y	F

#### **Occupation Certificates**

Class 1 and Class 10 Buildings	\$50.00	\$50.00	Y	F
Class 2 – 9 Buildings	\$100.00	\$100.00	Y	F
Change of use when CC or CDC was not required (includes 1 inspection)	\$250.00	\$256.50	Y	С
Lodgement and recording of private Occupation Certificate	\$36.00	\$36.00	Ν	F

#### **Final Inspection Certificates**

Systems	Section 68 Approvals – Other than On-Site Sewerage Management \$45.50 Systems	\$47.00	Ν	С
---------	--	---------	---	---

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type	

# Appointment of Singleton Council as PCA where Council was not the Approval Authority

Class 1 Buildings	\$795.00	\$816.00	Y	С
Class 10 Buildings	\$179.50	\$184.50	Y	С
Class 2-9 Buildings	50% of original CC fee		Y	С

#### Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying Development Certificates

Note: If Council Certifiers are appointed as a Principal Certifier (PC) for a privately issued Construction Certificate or Complying Development Certificate then all inspection packages are increased by 50%.

Class 1 and 10 building inspections and re-inspections	\$150.00	\$150.00	Y	С
Inspection Package for new dwellings (includes up to 7 inspections and the cost of an Occupation Certificate)	\$1,100.00	\$1,100.00	Y	С
Inspection Package for dwelling additions/alterations (includes up to 7 inspections and the cost of an Occupation Certificate)	\$1,100.00	\$1,100.00	Y	С
Inspection Package for garages, sheds, pools, awnings, patio covers and retaining walls (includes up to 3 inspections and the cost of an Occupation Certificate)	\$500.00	\$500.00	Y	С
Inspection Package for manufactured homes (includes up to 4 inspections and includes cost of Occupation Certificate) This package excludes cost of re-inspections	\$650.00	\$650.00	Y	С

#### **Commercial and Industrial Building Inspection Packages**

Note: If Council Certifiers are appointed as a Principal Certifier (PC) for a privately issued Construction Certificate or Complying Development Certificate then all inspection packages are increased by 50%.

Class 1b, and Class 2 to 9 building inspections and re-inspections (individual)	\$150.00	\$150.00	Y	С
Inspection Package for minor industrial/commercial development such as shop fit-outs (includes up to 3 inspections and the cost of Occupation Certificate)	\$550.00	\$550.00	Y	С

# Inspection Packages for Other Commercial and Industrial Developments – New Buildings and Additions

Note: If Council Certifiers are appointed as a Principal Certifier (PC) for a privately issued Construction Certificate or Complying Development Certificate then all inspection packages are increased by 50%.

Floor area < 500 sq. m. (includes up to 7 inspections including the cost of Occupation Certificate)	\$1,150.00	\$1,150.00	Y	С
Floor area 501 – 2000 sq. m. (includes up to 9 inspections including the cost of Occupation Certificate)	\$1,450.00	\$1,450.00	Y	С
Floor area > 2000 sq. m. (includes up to 11 inspections plus the cost of an Occupation Certificate)	\$1,750.00	\$1,750.00	Y	С

#### Inspection Packages for Complying Development Certificates made under Housing Alterations Code, General Development Code, Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code, Container Recycling Facilities Code, Demolition Code, Subdivision Code and Fire Safety Code

Residential	\$385.00	\$385.00	Y	
Includes up to 2 inspections and Occupation Certificate				
Commercial	\$440.00	\$440.00	Y	
Includes up to 2 inspections and Occupation Certificate				

#### **Other Complying Development Certificate Fees**

Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier	\$36.00	\$36.00	Ν	F
Lodgement & recording of private Complying Development Certificate	\$36.00	\$36.00	Ν	F

#### **Other Local Government Act Approvals**

Application to Operate a Caravan Park or Camping Ground (initial)	Fee of \$250 plu	Ν	В	
Reissue of Caravan Park Approval	Fee is set at	Ν	В	
Inspection of caravan parks and camping grounds for initial issue or renewal approvals	Ş	Ν	В	
Inspection or re-inspection of caravan parks and camping grounds (Audit)	Fee is set at \$ per site whiche	Ν	D	
	Last YR Fee Fee is set t \$250 per hour plus \$150 for travel (if required).			
Temporary Residential Occupation	\$319.00	\$328.00	N	С

Approval to occupy a building on site for a period up to six (6) months under s68 of the Local Government Act. Inspection fees charged on up to two inspections.

Install fuel heating appliance (Sec 68 LGA) – 2 inspections and Completion Certificate	\$364.00	\$374.00	Ν	С
Install or operate amusement devices within premises (Sec 68 LGA)	\$364.00	\$374.00	Ν	В
Install or operate amusement devices at shows etc. (Sec 68 LGA)	\$15.80	\$16.40	Ν	В

#### **Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development**

Building Information Certificate (EP&A Act) Class 1 and Class 10 Buildings (excluding pools)	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F
Re-inspection fee	\$90.00	\$90.00	Ν	F
Copy of Building Certificate Section 261	\$13.00	\$13.00	Ν	F
Administration Fee for cancellation of Application (50% of original fee)			N	
Administration fee for cancellation of Application where an inspection was already completed – 100% of original fee (no refund)			Ν	

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>

#### **Building Information Certificate Fees for Unauthorised Work**

Fees for unauthorised works will be levied in accordance with Section 260 of the EP&A Regulation 2000	See Council staff for more information	Ν	F
Administration Fee for cancellation of application (50% of original fee)		Ν	С
Administration Fee for cancellation of application (Inspection already done – 100% of original fee (no refund)		Ν	С

# **Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial Development**

Not exceeding 200 square metres	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F
Exceeding 200 square metres but not exceeding 2,000 square metres. \$250.00 fee plus an additional \$0.50 per square metre for each square metre over 200	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F
Exceeding 2,000 square metres. \$1,165 fee plus an additional \$0.075 per square metre for each square metre over 2,000	\$1,165.00	\$1,165.00	Ν	F
Administration Fee for cancellation of application (50% of original fee)			Ν	
Administration fee for cancellation of application where an inspection was already completed – 100% of original fee (no refund)			Ν	

#### **Swimming Pool Act**

Application for exemption – Sec 22 Swimming Pools Act 1992	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F
--	----------	----------	---	---

#### **Swimming Pool Inspections**

First inspection including Compliance Certificate	\$165.00	\$165.00	Y	F
Re-inspection resulting from the first inspection	\$110.00	\$110.00	Y	F
Provision of registration information or registration of pool on behalf of owner	\$11.00	\$11.00	Y	F
First inspection after Certificate of Compliance ceases to be valid (Inspection Program)	\$150.00	\$150.00	Y	F
Subsequent inspections after Certificate of Compliance ceases to be valid (Inspection Program)	\$100.00	\$100.00	Y	F

#### Fire Safety Certificates and Annual Fire Safety Statements (AFSS)

Annual essential services administration fee	\$83.50	\$86.00	Y	С
Administration fee for late or incorrect submission of an AFSS	\$0.00	\$92.00	Y	А

#### **Compliance Cost Notices**

Issued pursuant to Schedule 5 Part 12 EP&A Act 1979	At cost	Ν	С
Application for performance based assessment – BCA only – min fee \$250.00 plus \$100.00/hour plus any costs associated with any charges for referrals to external consultants required to assist in the Determination	At cost	Ν	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type

# Administration/Miscellaneous

Final inspection requests for Construction Certificates (7 years old or more)	\$263.50	\$270.50	Ν	D
Final inspection requests will only be carried out on Construction Certificates greater than 7 years old but not more than 12 years old, unless the file has bool, or a steel portal frame shed/garage.				
Information letter including research time – with a minimum charge of \$250.00 plus \$100 per hour			Ν	С

#### Septic Tank Application, Installation and Alteration

#### **Domestic/Residential Septic**

Approval to Operate	\$62.00	\$64.00	Ν	С
Application install waste treatment device	\$227.50	\$233.50	Ν	D
Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$136.50	\$140.50	Ν	D
Inspection fees for domestic/residential (total of 3 inspections)	\$410.00	\$421.00	Ν	D
Application to amend/alter existing installation	\$227.50	\$233.50	Ν	D

#### **Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation (Human Waste)**

Approval to Operate	\$68.00	\$70.00	Ν	С
Application install waste treatment device	\$455.00	\$467.00	Ν	D
Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$136.50	\$140.50	Ν	D
Inspection fees for installation (up to 3 inspections)	\$410.00	\$421.00	Ν	D
Application to amend/alter existing installation	\$273.00	\$280.50	Ν	D
Specialist study or peer review	Fees will be charged on a full cost recovery basis for any specialist study or peer review required to enable processing of an application.		Ν	

#### Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development

Approval to Operate	\$68.00	\$70.00	Ν	С
Application install waste treatment device	\$227.50	\$233.50	Ν	D
Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$136.50	\$150.00	Ν	D
Inspection fees for installation (up to 3 inspections)	\$410.00	\$450.00	Ν	D
Application to amend/alter existing installation	\$227.50	\$233.50	Ν	D

#### **Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)**

Application install waste treatment device	\$639.00	\$656.00	Ν	D
Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$136.50	\$150.00	Ν	D
Inspection fees for installation (up to 4 inspections)	\$600.00	\$600.00	Ν	С
Application to amend/alter existing installation	\$157.00	\$161.50	Ν	D

	Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
--	------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

#### Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste) [continued]

Specialist study or peer review	Fees will be charged on a full cost recovery basis for any specialist study or peer review required to enable processing of an	Ν
	application.	

#### **On-site Sewage Management and Regulation**

Inspection by request (e.g. pre-purchase) - inspection and report	\$182.00	\$187.00	Ν	D
Periodic inspections and re-inspections	\$136.50	\$150.00	Ν	D
Inspection of approved OSSMs operating without ATO	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F

#### Sewerage

#### **Domestic/Residential Sewerage**

Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$150.00	\$150.00	Ν	С
Inspection fees for installation (total of 3 inspections)	\$410.00	\$450.00	N	D

#### **Commercial/Industrial**

Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	\$150.00	\$150.00	Ν	С
Inspection fees for installation (total of 3 inspections)	\$410.00	\$450.00	Ν	D
Inspection of amended installation	\$147.00	\$150.00	Ν	D

#### **Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS)**

Inspection of Systems (s608 of LGA 1993)	\$0.00	\$250.00	Ν	С

#### **Outstanding Health and Building Notices**

Local Government Act 1993 s 735A				
Outstanding Health & Building Notices	\$100.00	\$100.00	Ν	F

#### **Development Applications**

#### **Pre-Lodgement Meeting advice**

Pre-arranged 30 minute concept meeting		No Cost	Y	А
Pre-arranged 1 hour pre lodgement meeting (<\$1M or subdivision <10 lots)	\$243.00	\$249.50	Y	С
Pre arranged 1 hour pre lodgement meeting (>\$1M or subdivision >10 lots)	\$486.00	\$499.00	Y	С

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

#### Administration fees

Scanning development and building applications submitted in hard copy (per application)	\$46.50	\$48.00	Ν	С
---	---------	---------	---	---

#### Notification/Advertising

(a) Designated Development (per application)	\$2,200.00	\$2,200.00	Ν	F
(b) Advertised Development (per application)	\$1,105.00	\$1,105.00	Ν	F
(c) Prohibited Development (per application)	\$1,105.00	\$1,105.00	Ν	F
In the case of development for which an environmental planning instrument or development control plan (except Part 5 Consultation of the Singleton Development Control Plan 2014) requires notice to be given, otherwise than was referred to in (a), (b), or (c) above	\$1,105.00	\$1,105.00	Ν	F
Notification of development in accordance with the Singleton Development Control Plan (No Advertising) (per application)	\$178.00	\$183.00	Ν	С
Advertising in accordance with the Singleton Development Control Plan (per application)	\$235.00	\$241.50	Ν	С

#### **Development Application – Temporary Event (Private Land)**

Event up to 1,000 people (per application)	\$415.00	\$426.00	Ν	С
Event 1,000 to 1,500 people (per application)	\$608.00	\$624.00	Ν	С
Event > 5,000 people (per application)	\$801.00	\$822.00	Ν	С

# Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below

				_
Up to \$5,000	\$110.00	\$110.00	N	F
\$5,001 – \$50,000 – maximum fee plus additional \$3.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	\$170.00	\$170.00	Ν	F
50,001-2250,000 – fee plus additional $3.64$ for each $1,000$ (or part of $1,000$ by which the estimated cost exceeds $50,000$	\$352.00	\$352.00	Ν	F
250,001 - 500,000 - fee plus additional $2.34$ for each $1,000$ (or part of $1,000$ ) by which the estimated cost exceeds $250,000$	\$1,160.00	\$1,160.00	Ν	F
500,001 - 1,000,000 - fee plus an additional $1.64$ for each $1,000$ (or part of $1,000$ ) by which the estimated cost exceeds $500,000$	\$1,745.00	\$1,745.00	Ν	F
\$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000 – fee plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	\$2,615.00	\$2,615.00	Ν	F
More than \$10,000,000 – fee plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated costs exceeds \$10,000,000	\$15,875.00	\$15,875.00	Ν	F
Determination of Bushifre Attack Level (BAL) for self assessments submitted with DA's	\$0.00	\$250.00	Y	С

#### Fees for Advertisements (Signage)

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>

#### Fees for Advertisements (Signage) [continued]

Fees for Advertisements (Signage)	Despite the above, the maximum fee payable for DA's for advertisements is \$285 plus \$93 for each advertisement in excess of one, or the fee calculated in the Table, whichever is the	Ν	F
	greater		

#### **Dwelling Houses with an Estimated Construction cost of \$100,000 or less**

Fee payable	\$455.00	\$455.00	Ν	F

#### **Development Application for Subdivision**

Involving the opening of a public road \$665 + \$65.00 per additional lot created by the subdivision	\$665.00	\$665.00	N	F
Not involving the opening of a public road, \$330 + \$53.00 per additional lot created by the subdivision	\$330.00	\$330.00	N	F
Strata \$330.00 + \$65.00 per additional lot created by the subdivision	\$330.00	\$330.00	Ν	F
Approval under Part 2, Division 1 of EP&A (Savings & Transitional) Regulation 1998 – (approval under Part XII of the repealed LGA 1919) – fee + \$15.00 per lot (min fee \$80.00)	\$50.00	\$50.00	N	F

#### **Demolish Building**

Demolish building (EP&A Act)	\$550.00	\$550.00	Ν	F
Need to consider how this fee is covered for complying development types				

#### **Permit for Tree Removal**

Permit for Tree Removal	\$276.00	\$283.50	Ν	D

#### Change of Use – No work

Development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the subdivision of land – maximum fee	\$285.00	\$285.00	N	F
Issue of Occupation Certificate	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	

#### **Designated Development**

In addition to any other fees payable, a fee is payable for designated development	\$920.00	\$920.00	Ν	F
development				

#### **Advertising Levy**

Where an advertisement is placed in the paper – amount in addition to normal fee	\$110.00	\$110.00	N	F
normanee				

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)		Fee Type

#### Fee for Integrated Development and Development that Requires Concurrence

Processing fee for the referral and provision of advice by other organisations in respect to general terms of approval to be granted by Council	\$140.00	\$140.00	N	F
The maximum fee payable for the advice on the general terms of approval for each approval body (excluding Mine Subsidence Board)	\$320.00	\$320.00	N	F
Where the concurrence of the Director of the Department of Planning is required (e.g. in accordance with clause 4.6 SLEP 2013) – fee plus DA fee applicable	\$320.00	\$320.00	Ν	F

#### **Crown Development Application Fees**

Hospitals/Schools/Police Stations – Fee calculated on value of works	Fee calculated on value of	Ν	F
	works		

#### **Modification of Consent**

Section 4.55(1) – Minor error, misdescription or miscalculation	\$71.00	\$71.00	Ν	F
Section 4.55(1A) or Section 4.55AA(1) – Minimal Environmental Impact \$645 or 50% of the fee for the original DA, whichever is the lesser	Impact \$645 c fee for the	nvironmental or 50% of the e original DA, r is the lesser	Ν	F
Section 4.55(2) or Section 4.55AA(1) – Not of minimal environmental impact	application \$100, 50 per ce or if the fee f application (i) in t application wit development ap does not involv of a building, th of a work or the a work of percent of t original application wit development ap involves the dwelling-l esti construction or le (ii) in t application wa application wa application wa application, as Table below, plu amount of t \$665 i application is n given under So	or the original m was \$100 or more; the case of an h respect to a pplication that e the erection e carrying out e demolition of or building, 50 the fee for the development oplication, and he case of an h respect to a pplication that e erection of a house with an mated cost of of \$100,000 or uss, \$190, and the case of an with respect to revelopment e set out in the us an addition not more then f notice of the required to be ection 4.55(2) A(1) of the Act	Ν	F
		Last YR Fee or the original was less than		

#### Modification of Consent [continued]

Section 4.55(2) or Section 4.55AA(1) – Not of minimal environmental impact	If the fee for the original application was less than \$100, 50 per cent of that fee, or if the fee for the original application was \$100 or more; (i) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50 percent of the fee for the original development application, and (ii) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less, \$190, and (iii) in the case of an application with respect to any other development application, as set out in the Table below, plus an addition amount of not more then \$665 if notice of the application is required to be given under Section 4.55(2) or 4.55AA(1) of the Act	Ν	F
	Last YR Fee If the fee for the original application was less than \$100, 50 per cent of that fee, or if the fee for the original application was \$100 or more; (i) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50 percent of the fee for the original development application, and (ii) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less, \$190, and (iii) in the case of an application with respect to any other development		

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>
Modification of Consent [continued]				
	application \$100, 50 per c or if the fee application (i) in application wi development a does not involv of a building, th of a work or the a work or the a work or the percent of origina an (ii) in application wi development a involves th dwelling- est construction of application vi application s application s application s application s application s application s	for the original n was \$100 or more; the case of an th respect to a pplication that ve the erection he carrying out e demolition of or building, 50 the fee for the l development oplication, and the case of an th respect to a pplication that e erection of a house with an imated cost of of \$100,000 or ess, \$190, and the case of an with respect to r development s set out in the below, plus an int of not more if notice of the required to be		
Modification of Consent – Up to \$5,000	\$55.00	\$55.00	Ν	F
Modification of Consent – \$5,001-\$250,000	\$85, plus an ac for each \$1 (	dditional \$1.50	Ν	F

Modification of Consent – Up to \$5,000	\$55.00	\$55.00	Ν	F
Modification of Consent – \$5,001-\$250,000	for each \$1,	dditional \$1.50 000 (or part of the estimated cost	Ν	F
Modification of Consent – \$250,001-\$500,000	\$0.85 for ea part of \$1,000	s an additional ach \$1,000 (or ) by which the l cost exceeds \$250,000	Ν	F
Modification of Consent – \$500,001-\$1,000,000	\$0.50 for ea part of \$1,000	s an additional ach \$1,000 (or ) by which the l cost exceeds \$500,000	Ν	F
Modification of Consent – \$1,000,001-\$10,000,000	\$0.40 for ea part of \$1,000	s an additional ach \$1,000 (or ) by which the l cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	F
More than \$10,000,000	\$0.27 for ea part of \$1,000	s an additional ach \$1,000 (or ) by which the cost exceeds \$10,000,000	N	F

#### **Review of Determination**

Name

(a) In the case of a request that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition a work or building

	Fee	50% of the fee for the original DA.	Ν	F
--	-----	-------------------------------------	---	---

(b) In the case of a request that involves the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction \$100,000 or less

Fee	\$190.00	\$190.00	Ν	F

#### (c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,

Review of Determination – up to \$5,000	\$85.00 \$85.0	N C	F
Review of Determination – \$5,001-\$250,000	\$85 fee plus additional \$1.5 for each \$1,000 (or part o \$1,000) of the estimated cos		F
Review of Determination – \$250,001-\$500,000	\$500 fee plus additiona \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (o part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,00		F
Review of Determination – \$500,001-\$1,000,000	\$712 fee plus an additiona \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (o part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,00		F
Review of Determination – \$1,000,001-\$10,000,000	\$987 fee plus an additiona \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (o part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,00	•	F
Review of Determination – More than \$10,00,001	\$4,737 fee plus an additiona \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (o part of \$1,000) by which the estimated costs exceeds \$10,000,00		F

#### **Review of Determination of S.4.55 application**

Review of Determination of S.4.55 application50% of the original DA fee.NF
--

#### Fee for Review of Decision to Reject a Development Application

If the estimated cost of the development is less than \$100,000	\$55.00	\$55.00	Ν	F
If the estimated cost of the development is \$100,000 or more and less than or equal to \$1,000,000	\$150.00	\$150.00	N	F
If the estimated cost of the development is more than \$1,000,000	\$250.00	\$250.00	Ν	F

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	<b>Fee Type</b>

#### **Refund of Fee**

If the application is withdrawn before investigations are made	Up to 75% refund (including a full refund of any notification/advertising fees)	Ν	С
If the application is withdrawn prior to completion of assessment report	Up to 50% refund (no refund of any notification/advertising fees)	Ν	С
If the application is withdrawn after assessment report has been prepared	Up to 5% refund (no refund of any notification/advertising fees)	Ν	С

#### Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)

88b Variation	\$0.00	\$271.70	Ν	С
Section 10.7 (2) per lot	\$53.00	\$53.00	Ν	F
Section 10.7 (2&5) per lot	\$133.00	\$133.00	N	F
Urgency fee for section 10.7 Certificate	\$139.00	\$143.00	Ν	В
Dwelling Entitlement Enquiry (per lot) per hour (as per professional service fee)	\$167.00	\$171.50	Ν	D

# Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)

SEPP 2008 – Complying Development – Subdivision Code	\$0.00	\$435.00	Ν	С
Flood Certificate Application Fee	\$179.00	\$184.00	Ν	С
Unit Rate/Lineal metre - For Public Road - Rural (minimum fee \$360)	\$8.30	\$8.60	Y	С
Unit Rate/Lineal metre – For Public Road – Urban (minimum fee \$360)	\$15.20	\$15.60	Y	С
Unit Rate/Lineal metre – For Private Access Road – Rural (minimum fee \$360)	\$2.50	\$2.60	Y	С
Construction Supervision – Unit Rate/Lineal Metre for Public Roads – Rural (minimum fee \$260)	\$14.40	\$14.80	Y	С
Construction Supervision – Unit Rate/Lineal Metre for Public Roads – Urban (minimum fee \$260)	\$24.00	\$25.00	Ν	С
Detention Basin Checking Fee – Per Basin	\$319.00	\$328.00	Ν	С
Detention Basin Checking Fee – Minor Plan Checking	\$427.00	\$439.00	Ν	С
Engineering Inspection Fee – Minor Projects per Inspection (e.g. driveway inspections)	\$188.00	\$193.00	Ν	С
Amendments to Subdivision Works Certificate	5% of o	riginal fee paid	Y	С
Roads Act Applications (relating to development approvals)	\$315.00	\$324.00	Ν	С
Roads Act Applications Inspections (relating to development approvals) – per Inspection	\$138.50	\$142.50	Ν	С
Roads Act Applications – opening of Public Road	\$315.00	\$324.00	Ν	С
Roads Act Applications Inspections – opening of Public Road – per inspection	\$138.50	\$142.50	Ν	С
Lodgement of Private Certifier Subdivision Work Certificate	\$0.00	\$36.00	Ν	В

#### **Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal**

After Assessment – No Refund		Ν	С
------------------------------	--	---	---

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	GST	Fee Type
------	----------------------------------	-----	-----	----------

#### Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal [continued]

Before an Assessment Commences	75% of fee	Ν	С
Before Completion of Assessment	50% of fees	Ν	С
On Deemed Refusal	No refund	Ν	С

#### **Subdivision Certificate**

Fee payable prior to release of linen plan (\$150 plus \$10 for each additional lot created)	\$150.00	\$150.00	Ν	F
--	----------	----------	---	---

#### **Bond Agreement Fee**

Taking and discharging of a bond and agreement for incomplete subdivision	\$110.00	\$110.00	Ν	F
Incomplete Works Bond		nated value of orks plus 50%	Ν	F
Defects Liability (Maintenance) Bond	5% of estimated value of works (refundable - retained by Council for the defects liability period usually 12 months or until final acceptance of the works) or \$1,000 minimum, whichever is greater		Ν	F
Construction Security (Performance Bond)	works (refunda or substitut Liability Bonc completior	ed for Defects I by Council at of works and nent period) or	Ν	F

#### **Local Environment Plan Amendment**

Pre-gateway review of LEP amendment request	\$1,080.00	\$1,110.00	Ν	D
Preparation of Formal Planning Proposal	\$4,850.00	\$4,980.00	Ν	D
Commencement of Post Gateway Process	\$160.00	\$164.50	Ν	D
Public Authority Consultation	\$1,845.00	\$1,895.00	Ν	D
Pre-exhibition Councillor briefing session	\$768.00	\$788.00	Ν	D
Public Exhibition (with 1 newspaper notice)	\$2,490.00	\$2,555.00	Ν	D
Additional Newspaper notice(s)	\$1,090.00	\$1,120.00	Ν	D
Public Meeting	\$2,830.00	\$2,905.00	Ν	D
Post-exhibition review of submissions	\$1,005.00	\$1,035.00	Ν	D
Post-exhibition Councillor briefing session	\$665.00	\$683.00	Ν	D
Council Meeting Reports	\$996.00	\$1,025.00	Ν	D
Finalisation of Planning Proposal	\$802.00	\$823.00	Ν	D
Planning report (s3.36 of EP&A Act 1979)	\$203.50	\$209.00	N	D
Formal information requests	\$246.50	\$253.00	Ν	D
Consultant management (per specialist study or peer review)	\$1,930.00	\$1,985.00	Ν	D

Name	Year 19/20 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 20/21 Fee (incl. GST)	4	<b>Fee Type</b>

# Local Environment Plan Amendment [continued]

Specialist Studies/Peer Review	Fees will be charged on a full cost recovery basis for any peer reviews or independent studies required to enable processing of the proposal.	Ν	D
	The fees payable will be		
	based on the quote amount		
	plus associated consultant		
	management fees.		

# **Development Control Plan Amendment**

Review of DCP amendment request	\$1,035.00	\$1,065.00	Ν	D
Preparation of Draft DCP	\$1,475.00	\$1,515.00	Ν	D
Public authority consultation	\$1,280.00	\$1,315.00	Ν	D
Council Meeting Report(s)	\$770.00	\$791.00	Ν	D
Councillor Briefing Session	\$1,265.00	\$1,300.00	Ν	D
Public Exhibition (with 1 newspaper notice)	\$2,270.00	\$2,330.00	Ν	D
Additional Newspaper notice(s)	\$1,090.00	\$1,120.00	Ν	D
Public Meeting	\$588.00	\$604.00	Ν	D
Post-exhibition council meeting report	\$1,810.00	\$1,860.00	Ν	D
Finalisation of DCP Amendment	\$1,895.00	\$1,945.00	Ν	D
Formal information requests	\$246.50	\$253.00	Ν	D
Consultant management (per specialist study or peer review)	\$1,930.00	\$1,985.00	Ν	D
Specialist Studies/Peer Review	Fees will be charged on a full cost recovery basis for any peer reviews or independent studies required to enable processing of the proposal. The fees payable will be based on the quote amount plus associated consultant management fees.		Ν	E

# Index of all fees

#### Other

\$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000 – fee plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
\$1,000,000 \$250,001 – \$500,000 – fee plus additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
\$5,001 – \$50,000 – maximum fee plus additional \$3.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
\$50,001 – \$250,000 – fee plus additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
\$500,001 - \$1,000,000 - fee plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
\$500,000 (a) Designated Development (per application)	[Notification/Advertising]	51
(b) Advertised Development (per application)	[Notification/Advertising]	51
(c) Prohibited Development (per application)	[Notification/Advertising]	51
1		
1 Day Adult Pass	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	23
1 Day Adult Pass	[Non-Peak Periods]	24 23
1 Day Child Pass 1 Day Child Pass	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)] [Non-Peak Periods]	23 24
1 Day Family Pass (Up to 2 Adults + 3	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	23
Children under the age of 16) 1 Day Family Pass (Up to 2 Adults + 3	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Children under the age of 16) 1 Day Water Craft Pass (includes Family	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	23
Pass) 1 Day Water Craft Pass (includes Family Pass)	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
1 hour (min booking)	[Recreation Buildings for Hire]	27
1 hour (min booking) – Community Group	[Recreation Buildings for Hire]	27
100 to 199 sqm 100 to 199 sqm	[Class 1 Buildings] [Class 10 Buildings]	44 44
12 Month Water Craft Pass (includes 1 Day	[Entry Fees]	23
Family Pass) with each visit		10
12 visit concession card (available for use within 12 months from date of purchase)	[Household Waste]	19
1st Child per lesson	[Learn to Swim]	29
2		
2 Hrs	[Foyer Only Hire]	25
2 Hrs	[Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	25
2 Hrs – Not For Profit	[Foyer Only Hire]	25
2 Hrs – Not For Profit	[Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	26
2,000 sqm and over 200 sqm and over	[Class 2 – 9 Buildings] [Class 1 Buildings]	44 44
200 to 499 sqm	[Class 10 Buildings]	44 29
2nd Child per lesson	[Learn to Swim]	29
3		
3 month membership	[Singleton Gym & Swim Centre]	29
300 to 499 sqm 3rd Child and thereafter per lesson	[Class 2 – 9 Buildings] [Learn to Swim]	44 29
		Page 60 of 8

# Fee Name

#### Parent

#### 4

4 Hrs 4 Hrs 4 Hrs – Not For Profit 4 Hrs – Not For Profit 5	[Foyer Only Hire] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Foyer Only Hire] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	25 26 25 26
500 sqm and over 500 to 1,999 sqm	[Class 10 Buildings] [Class 2 – 9 Buildings]	44 44
6		
6 month membership 6 Month Water Craft Pass (includes 1 Day	[Singleton Gym & Swim Centre] [Entry Fees]	29 23
Family Pass) with each visit 6 visit concession card (available for use within 12 months from date of purchase)	[Household Waste]	19
603 Certificate	[Finance]	39
8		
8 hours 8 hours – Community Group 8 Hrs 8 Hrs 8 Hrs – Not For Profit 8 Hrs – Not For Profit 88b Variation	[Recreation Buildings for Hire] [Recreation Buildings for Hire] [Foyer Only Hire] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Foyer Only Hire] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)]	27 25 26 25 26 57
Α		
Access Access Fee (Daily) Additional Hrs – (above 8hrs) – Not For Profit Additional Hrs – (above 8hrs) – Not For Profit Additional Hrs (above 8hrs) Additional Hrs (above 8hrs) Additional Newspaper notice(s) Additional Newspaper notice(s) Additional Newspaper notice(s) Additional Newspaper notice(s) Additional Site Preparation Administration fee (one off) Administration fee (one off) Administration Fee (per child per year) Administration Fee (per child per year) Administration Fee (per child per year) Administration Fee for cancellation of application (50% of original fee) Administration Fee for cancellation of Application (50% of original fee) Administration Fee for cancellation of Application (50% of original fee) Administration Fee for cancellation of application (Inspection already done – 100% of original fee (no refund) Administration fee for cancellation of	[Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial	8 25 26 25 26 58 59 8 29 31 31 33 34 48 48 48 48
application where an inspection was already completed – 100% of original fee (no refund) Administration fee for cancellation of	[Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	40 47
Application where an inspection was already completed – 100% of original fee (no refund) Administration fee for late or incorrect	[Fire Safety Certificates and Annual Fire Safety Statements	48
submission of an AFSS Adult	(AFSS)] [Casual Entry]	29
Adult	[Visit Passes (10 Sessions) – Swim]	29

# A [continued]

Adult – Fortnightly Advertising in accordance with the Singleton	[Health Club Membership] [Notification/Advertising]	31 51
Development Control Plan (per application) After Assessment – No Refund After assessment – no refund – fees for inspection package returned minus fee for one	[Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal] [Refund of Fees for CC, CDC or LGA applications or refusal]	57 45
inspection After School Care – per session Agistment of Stock (per animal per week) All EHO pre-purchase inspections and reports All other information requests – Application fee	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Playing Fields and Parks] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)]	34 23 42 41
Aluminium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Amendments to Subdivision Works Certificate	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Ammonia (as N)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Amusement Centre Animal under 6 months not desexed Annual essential services administration fee	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Lifetime Registration] [Fire Safety Certificates and Annual Fire Safety Statements (AFSS)]	42 43 48
Annual Fee	[Road Lease Fee]	11
Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Kindergym	[Gymnastics]	32
Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Levels	[Gymnastics]	32
Annual Gymnastics NSW Registration – Recreation	[Gymnastics]	32
Annual Insurance Fee – applies to all above agreements	[Annual Structure Charge]	10
Annual membership Annual sporting group affiliation fee	[Toy Library] [Singleton Sports Council]	37 28
Application and Approval Fee – 5 Yearly – per Application	[Water Carters Fees]	13
Application Fee Application Fee for Monument Approval	[Reserve Access] [Public Cemeteries]	25 23
Application for exemption – Sec 22 Swimming Pools Act 1992	[Swimming Pool Act]	48
Application for Liquid Trade Waste Discharge Approval – Classification A – Each	[Liquid Trade Waste]	17
Application for Liquid Trade Waste Discharge Approval – Classification B & C – Each	[Liquid Trade Waste]	17
Application for performance based assessment – BCA only – min fee \$250.00 plus \$100.00/hour plus any costs associated with any charges for referrals to external consultants required to assist in the Determination	[Compliance Cost Notices]	48
Application install waste treatment device Application install waste treatment device	[Domestic/Residential Septic] [Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation (Human Waste)]	49 49
Application install waste treatment device Application install waste treatment device Application to amend/alter existing installation Application to amend/alter existing installation	[Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development] [Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)] [Domestic/Residential Septic] [Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation (Human Waste)]	49 49 49 49
Application to amend/alter existing installation Application to amend/alter existing installation Application to Operate a Caravan Park or	[Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development] [Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)] [Other Local Government Act Approvals]	49 49 47
Camping Ground (initial) Approval to Operate Approval to Operate	[Domestic/Residential Septic] [Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation	49 49
	(Human Waste)]	49 49
Approval to Operate	[Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development]	49

[Development Application for Subdivision]

Approval under Part 2, Division 1 of EP&A

(Savings & Transitional) Regulation 1998 – (approval under Part XII of the repealed LGA 1919) – fee + \$15.00 per lot (min fee \$80.00)		52
Arsenic	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Artwork Consignment (commission on sale)	[Singleton Library]	36
Asbestos per tonne Assessment of Traffic Management Plans –	[Special Wastes (by prior approval only)] [Filming]	20 8
High Assessment of Traffic Management Plans – Low	[Filming]	8
Assessment of Traffic Management Plans – Medium	[Filming]	8
Auditorium – Lighting Auditorium – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35 35
definition)		<u> </u>
Auditorium – PA System Auditorium – Standard rate/hour	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35 35
В		
Backflow Prevention Device – Registration / Administation – Annual	[Backflow Prevention Devices]	13
Backflow Prevention Device – Supply and Installation – 20mm – Each	[Backflow Prevention Devices]	12
Backflow Prevention Device – Supply and Installation – Other Sizes – Each	[Backflow Prevention Devices]	13
Backflow Prevention Device – Testing by Council – Annual	[Backflow Prevention Devices]	13
Badminton Per Hour Bar Service	[Hire] [Additional Charges]	32 26
Barium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
	Volumes) – per kg]	43
Base fee for registration Basketball – per Hour	[Lifetime Registration] [Hire]	43 32
B-Doubles exceeding 19m	[B-Double Route Assessment Applications]	11
B-Doubles not exceeding 19m with GVM less then 50 tonne	[B-Double Route Assessment Applications]	11
Before an Assessment Commences	[Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal]	58
Before an assessment commences – 75% of	[Refund of Fees for CC, CDC or LGA applications or refusal]	45
fee plus inspection package Before Completion of Assessment	[Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal]	58
Before completion of assessment – 50% of	[Refund of Fees for CC, CDC or LGA applications or refusal]	45
fees – fees for inspection package minus fee		
for one inspection Before School Care – per session	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)]	34
	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
mg/litre	Volumes) – per kg]	23
Bond – Circus Bond – Minimum fee (price may increase	[Circus Tent Erection] [Reserve Access]	25 25
dependent on type and location of works and risk)		
Bond (for key)	[Broke Sports Centre]	27
Bond (site specific)	[Use of Roads/Footpaths] [Additional Charges]	10 26
Bond/Deposit (to be paid at time of booking & non-refundable)		
Book covering service – per item Boron	[Library Services] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	36 17
Breeder (recognised)	[Lifetime Registration]	43
Bricks and concrete per tonne	[Bricks and Concrete]	21
Bridge Bromine	[Annual Structure Charge] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	10 17
	Volumes) – per kg]	. /

52

# Fee Name

#### Parent

# **B** [continued]

Building Information Certificate (EP&A Act) Class 1 and Class 10 Buildings (excluding pools)	[Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	47
Building Over and/or Adjacent to Sewer	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16
Building Plan Assessment and Stamping – Water and Sewer Servicing Requirements – Each	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	15
Burial fee (per load) Businesses required to submit certificates and reports – water cooling systems per system	[Special Wastes (by prior approval only)] [Legionella]	20 42
C		
Cadmium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Call out fee to Secure Buildings left Unlocked by User Group	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23
Camp site/night extra adult	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24
Camp site/night extra adult Camp site/night extra child	[Non-Peak Periods] [Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24 24
Camp site/night extra child	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Car bodies (per vehicle)	[Scrap Metal]	20
Cars, station wagons, trailers, wheelie bins	[Household Waste]	19
minimum charge for weighed waste		
Casual aqua class	[Gym]	30
Catering Fee	[Additional Charges]	26
Change of use when CC or CDC was not	[Occupation Certificates]	45
required (includes 1 inspection)		
Charges for Non-Complying Site –	[Liquid Trade Waste]	17
Classification A & B – per kL		
Child	[Visit Passes (10 Sessions) – Swim]	29
Child (3 -15 inclusive)	[Casual Entry]	29
Chloride	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
<b>.</b>	Volumes) – per kg]	. –
Chlorinated Hydrocarbons	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Chlorinated Phenolics	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Chlorine	Volumes) – per kg] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Chionne	Volumes) – per kg]	
Chromium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Class 1 and 10 building inspections and	[Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying	46
re-inspections	Development Certificates]	
Class 1 and Class 10 Buildings	[Occupation Certificates]	45
Class 1 Buildings	[Appointment of Singleton Council as PCA where Council was	46
-	not the Approval Authority]	
Class 10 Buildings	[Appointment of Singleton Council as PCA where Council was	46
Class 1b, and Class 2 to 0 building inspections	not the Approval Authority]	46
Class 1b, and Class 2 to 9 building inspections	[Commercial and Industrial Building Inspection Packages]	40
and re-inspections (individual)	[Occupation Cortificates]	45
Class 2 – 9 Buildings	[Occupation Certificates] [Appointment of Singleton Council as PCA where Council was	45 46
Class 2-9 Buildings	not the Approval Authority]	40
Clean, untreated wood, timber and timber	[Wood, Timber, Timber Pallets]	20
pallets	L,	
Cleaning	[Additional Services]	8
Cleaning Fee for Sporting Facilities/ Toilets (if	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23
not cleaned by users)		
Cobalt	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
	Volumes) – per kg]	
Columbarium	[Public Cemeteries]	23
Commencement of Post Gateway Process	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
,		

Commercial	[Inspection Packages for Complying Development Certificates made under Housing Alterations Code, General Development Code, Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code, Container Recycling Facilities Code, Demolition Code, Subdivision Code and Fire Safety Code]	47
Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008]	44
Commercial and Industrial Mixed Waste per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial and Industrial Waste – Minimum charge	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial cardboard per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial comingled recycling per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial e-waste per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial Kitchen & Cafe	[Additional Charges]	26
Commercial LPG, fire extinguishers per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19 23
Commercial Operations – as determined by	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	23
the General Manager Commercial Operations – as determined by	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
the General Manager		27
Commercial paint per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial paper per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial polystyrene per tonne	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
Commercial properties with public road	[CBD – Caretaking Service]	10
frontage (street and or lanes)		
Commercial quantities of organic waste per	[Commercial and Industrial Waste]	19
tonne		
Commercial use of Gym for PT and Hydro	[Lane Hire]	31
Community Use (Sports Clubs and Schools in	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23
LGA)		
Compliance Cost Notices	[Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 Notices]	42
Concession	[Visit Passes (10 Sessions) – Swim]	29
Concession – Fortnightly	[Health Club Membership]	31
Concession (Senior/Concession card holder)	[Casual Entry]	29
Concession Casual Group	[Lane Hire]	31
Concession gym	[Gym]	30
Consignment Goods – Category A	[Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre] [Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre]	7 7
Consignment Goods – Category B Construction and demolition mixed waste per	[Construction and Demolition Waste]	19
tonne		15
Construction and demolition organic waste	[Construction and Demolition Waste]	20
Construction and demolition waste minimum	[Construction and Demolition Waste]	20
charge	[]	-
Construction Certificate and Complying	[Modifications]	45
Development Certificate Modifications		
Construction Security (Performance Bond)	[Bond Agreement Fee]	58
Construction Supervision – Unit Rate/Lineal	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate	57
Metre for Public Roads – Rural (minimum fee	and Compliance Certificates)]	
\$260)		
Construction Supervision – Unit Rate/Lineal	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate	57
Metre for Public Roads – Urban (minimum fee	and Compliance Certificates)]	
\$260)		50
Consultant management (per specialist study	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
or peer review)		50
Consultant management (per specialist study	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
or peer review)	[Maating Paama (include too, coffee, water)]	25
Consultation Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35
definition) Consultation Room – Standard rate/hour	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35
Container Recycling Facilities Code	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying	44
Container Recycling I aclilles Code	Development) 2008]	77
Contaminated wood, timber and timber pallets	[Wood, Timber, Timber Pallets]	21
(painted, mixed with other waste streams)	-	
Conveying impounded vehicle to pound –	[Abandoned Vehicles]	43
actual cost		

# **C** [continued]

Copper	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Copy of Building Certificate Section 261	Volumes) – per kg] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	47
Corporate Membership – Fortnightly	[Health Club Membership]	31
Corporate Memberships	[Gym – Up Front Gold Star Membership]	31
Cost for investigation and inspection per hour	[Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 Notices]	42
for compliance matters under the POEO Act		
Cost of bridge assessment if required	[B-Double Route Assessment Applications]	11 59
Council Meeting Report(s) Council Meeting Reports	[Development Control Plan Amendment] [Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Councillor Briefing Session	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Court Hire – Day (+ Bond) Members	[Broke Sports Centre]	27
Court Hire – Day Rates – Every Hour After	[Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre]	28
Court Hire – Day Rates – First Hour	[Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre]	28
Court Hire – Day Rates – Full Day	[Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre]	28
Court Hire – Night (+ Bond) Members	[Broke Sports Centre]	27 28
Court Hire – Night (+ Bond) Non-members Court Hire – Night Rates – Every Hour After	[Broke Sports Centre] [Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre]	28
Court Hire – Night Rates – Every Hour Alter	[Jerrys Plains Sports & Recreation Centre]	28
Court Hire -Day (+ Bond) Non-members	[Broke Sports Centre]	28
Crèche Casual	[Creche]	30
Crèche Kids Card (20 Sessions) Member	[Creche]	30
Crèche Kids Card (20 Sessions) Non Member	[Creche]	30
Cyanide	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
_	volumes) – per kgj	
D		
Daily Hire – per 8 hours	[Hire]	32
Damage to Facility	[Additional Charges]	26
Dark Day – Per Day	[Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	26
Dark Day – Per Day – Not For Profit	[Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	26
Debt Charge for accounts in arrears/fortnightly	[Colleen Gale Childrens Services]	33
Debt Charge for accounts in arrears/fortnightly	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)]	34
Defects Liability (Maintenance) Bond	[Bond Agreement Fee] [Demolish Building]	58 52
Demolish building (EP&A Act) Demolition Code	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying	44
	Development) 2008]	
Deposit (refundable upon returning key)	[Keys]	25
Desexed animal	[Lifetime Registration]	43
Detention Basin Checking Fee – Minor Plan	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate	57
Checking Detention Basin Checking Fee – Per Basin	and Compliance Certificates)] [Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate	57
Detention Dasin Checking ree - rei Dasin	and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Determination of Bushfire Attack Level (BAL)	[Provision of Professional Building Services and any related	45
for self assessments submitted with CCs and	inspections]	
CDCs	Development in a line the second on the building the second on	E 1
Determination of Bushifre Attack Level (BAL) for self assessments submitted with DA's	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having	51
Tor sell assessments submitted with DA's	a cost within the range specified in the table below]	
Development not involving the erection of a	[Change of Use – No work]	52
building, the carrying out of a work or the		
subdivision of land – maximum fee		22
Direct debit dishonour fee, per dishonour	[Colleen Gale Childrens Services] [Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)]	33 34
Direct debit dishonour fee, per dishonour Dishonoured Cheque/Electronic Dishonour	[Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	39
Dog/Cat	[Deceased Animals]	20
Drainage diagram (free to owners &	[Customer Services]	38
tradesmen)		_
Drum Muster items	[Community Recycling Centre]	22
Duplex Pump – Supply and Installation – Each		14 36
DVD Cleaning Service (per disc) Dwelling Entitlement Enquiry (per lot) per hour	[Library Services] [Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)]	30 57
(as per professional service fee)		0.

#### Ε

Earphones Earthmoving tyres Electronic Copy – USB (provided by Council) Electronic Copy – USB (provided by customer) Electronic Key – per Key Engineering Inspection Fee – Minor Projects per Inspection (e.g. driveway inspections) Environment Protection Notice Event > 5,000 people (per application) Event 1,000 to 1,500 people (per application) Event Bins Event Fee – Commercial/Professional Event Fee – Commercial/Professional Event Fee – Registered Charities (New fee which is 50% of the Community/Educational fee below) Event Preparation (mowing etc.)	[Library Services] [Tyres – Off Rim] [Information Management] [Information Management] [Water Carters Fees] [Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)] [Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 Notices] [Development Application – Temporary Event (Private Land)] [Development Application – Temporary Event (Private Land)] [Special Wastes (by prior approval only)] [Events on Council Owned and Managed Land] [Events on Council Owned and Managed Land] [Events on Council Owned and Managed Land]	36 21 41 13 57 42 51 51 20 24 24 24 24
Event up to 1,000 people (per application) Exam Supervision Service/hour (Includes Supervisor, Room Hire and Printing)	[Development Application – Temporary Event (Private Land)] [Library Services]	51 36
Exceeding 2,000 square metres. \$1,165 fee plus an additional \$0.075 per square metre for each square metre over 2,000	[Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial Development]	48
Exceeding 200 square metres but not exceeding 2,000 square metres. \$250.00 fee plus an additional \$0.50 per square metre for each square metre over 200	[Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial Development]	48
Expediency Fee for S.603 Certificates	[Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	39
Failure to notify fee, per occasion Family Family – Add additional child Family Membership – Fortnightly – Child add	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Casual Entry] [Casual Entry] [Health Club Membership]	34 29 29 31
on Family Membership – Fortnightly (2 adults, 2	[Health Club Membership]	31
children) Family Memberships Fax Sending – Australian Number – First Page Fax Sending – Australian Number – Subsequent Pages	[Broke Sports Centre] [Library Services] [Library Services]	27 36 36
Fax Sending – International Number – First Page	[Library Services]	36
Fax Sending – International Number – Subsequent Page	[Library Services]	36
Fee	[(a) In the case of a request that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition a work or building]	56
Fee	[(b) In the case of a request that involves the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction \$100,000 or less]	56
Fee for administration for removal or moving of ashes or transfer of Burial Right Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection	[Public Cemeteries] [Domestic/Residential Septic] [Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation (Human Waste)]	23 49 49
Fee for individual inspection and re-inspection Fee payable	[Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development] [Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)] [Domestic/Residential Sewerage] [Commercial/Industrial] [Dwelling Houses with an Estimated Construction cost of \$100,000 or less]	49 49 50 50 52
Fee payable prior to release of linen plan (\$150 plus \$10 for each additional lot created)	[Subdivision Certificate]	58

# F [continued]

Fees for Advertisements (Signage) Fees for unauthorised works will be levied in accordance with Section 260 of the EP&A	[Fees for Advertisements (Signage)] [Building Information Certificate Fees for Unauthorised Work]	52 48
Regulation 2000 Filming Bond	[Additional Services]	8
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – High	[Filming]	8
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Low Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Medium	[Filming] [Filming]	8 8
Filming Proposal Lodgement Fee – Ultra Low	[Filming]	8
Final inspection requests for Construction	[Administration/Miscellaneous]	49
Certificates (7 years old or more) Finalisation of DCP Amendment	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Finalisation of Planning Proposal	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Fire Safety Code	State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying	45
First Child	Development) 2008] [Gold – Per Fortnight]	29
First Child	[Silver – Per Fortnight]	30
First Child	[Bronze – Per Fortnight]	30
First Child	[Fitness – Per Fortnight] [Swimming Pool Inspections]	30 48
First inspection after Certificate of Compliance ceases to be valid (Inspection Program)		-10
First inspection including Compliance	[Swimming Pool Inspections]	48
Certificate Fitswim Adult – Member	[Casual Entry]	30
Fitswim Adult – Non Member	[Casual Entry]	30
Fitswim Card (10 Sessions – Member)	[Casual Entry]	30
Fitswim Card (10 Sessions – Non Member) Floating Office – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Casual Entry] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	30 35
definition)		00
Floating Office – Standard rate/hour	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35
Flood Certificate Application Fee	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Floor area < 500 sq. m. (includes up to 7	[Inspection Packages for Other Commercial and Industrial	46
inspections including the cost of Occupation	Developments – New Buildings and Additions]	
Certificate) Floor area > 2000 sq. m. (includes up to 11	[Inspection Packages for Other Commercial and Industrial	46
inspections plus the cost of an Occupation	Developments – New Buildings and Additions]	
Certificate)	Increation Deckages for Other Commercial and Industrial	46
Floor area 501 – 2000 sq. m. (includes up to 9 inspections including the cost of Occupation	[Inspection Packages for Other Commercial and Industrial Developments – New Buildings and Additions]	40
Certificate)		
Fluoride	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Food Shops/Vendors	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)]	42
Formal GIPA Application – Processing Charge	[Information Management]	41
(Not Personal Information of Applicant – per hour after the first hour)		
Formal GIPA Application – Processing Charge	[Information Management]	41
(Personal Information of Applicant – per hour		
after first 20 hours) Formal GIPA Application Fee	[Information Management]	41
Formal information requests	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Formal information requests	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Formaldehyde	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17
Full Rate 3 year old	[Mobile Preschool – per day (including public holidays)]	33
Full Rate 4 and 5 year old	[Mobile Preschool – per day (including public holidays)]	33
G		
Garden Organic Waste per tonne	[Household Waste]	19
General Development Code	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying Development) 2008]	44
GIS / Property Professional – rate per hour	[GIS/Property]	40
GPS set-out for Line Marking – rate per hour	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23

# Fee Name

#### Parent

# **G** [continued]

[]		
Graffiti removal	[Graffiti Removal]	25
Grazing Application fee	[Temporary Grazing Permit]	11
Group fitness or other commercial classes	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23
trainer registration (per annum) Gym	[Gym]	30
•	[Gyin]	50
Н		
Heirdrossere	[Inspections and Relinspections (per hour)]	42
Hairdressers Hall Hire – per Hour	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Hire]	32
Herbicides/Defoliants	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
	Volumes) – per kg]	7
Hire of Boardroom – full day Hire of Boardroom – per hour	[Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre] [Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre]	7 7
Horse/Cattle	[Deceased Animals]	20
Hospitals/Schools/Police Stations – Fee	[Crown Development Application Fees]	53
calculated on value of works		22
Household quantities of recyclable materials (paper, cardboard, polystyrene, soft plastics,	[Community Recycling Centre]	22
chemicals, paint, motor oil, batteries, LPG gas		
bottles, fire extinguishers, e-waste, mobile		
phones, fluorescent tubes and smoke		
detectors) Housing Alteration Code	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt and Complying	44
Housing Alteration Code	Development) 2008]	
Hydrotherapy	[Lane Hire]	31
1		
•		
If the application is withdrawn after	[Refund of Fee]	57
assessment report has been prepared	[Refund of Fee]	57
If the application is withdrawn before investigations are made		57
If the application is withdrawn prior to	[Refund of Fee]	57
completion of assessment report		
If the estimated cost of the development is	[Fee for Review of Decision to Reject a Development Application]	56
\$100,000 or more and less than or equal to \$1,000,000	Application	
	[Fee for Review of Decision to Reject a Development	56
than \$100,000	Application]	
If the estimated cost of the development is	[Fee for Review of Decision to Reject a Development Application]	56
more than \$1,000,000 Impounding – on 2nd or subsequent occasion	[Impounding fees]	43
(regardless of period)		
Impounding dog	[Impounding fees]	43
Impounding Fee – per trolley	[Abandoned Shopping Trolleys] [Notice and Order Fees]	43 42
Improvement Notice – Food Act Improvement Notice – In any other case –	[Notice and Order Fees]	42 42
(Skin Penetration Premises or Public		
Swimming Pool or Spa) – Public Health Act		
Improvement Notice – Regulated System	[Notice and Order Fees]	42
(Water Cooling Towers) – Public Health Act In addition to any other fees payable, a fee is	[Designated Development]	52
payable for designated development		
In the case of development for which an	[Notification/Advertising]	51
environmental planning instrument or		
development control plan (except Part 5 Consultation of the Singleton Development		
Control Plan 2014) requires notice to be given,		
otherwise than was referred to in (a), (b), or (c)		
above	[Mobile Preserved] per dev (including public helideve)]	20
Inclusion Rate Incomplete Works Bond	[Mobile Preschool – per day (including public holidays)] [Bond Agreement Fee]	33 58
Individual	[Casual Stadium Usage]	32

# [ [continued]

• •		
Individual Numbers (road number seen as one number)	[Rural Addressing]	40
Indoor Pool Hire	[Lane Hire]	31
Information letter including research time –	[Administration/Miscellaneous]	49
with a minimum charge of \$250.00 plus \$100		
per hour		
Inspection & Issue of Dangerous Dog	[Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)]	43
Enclosure Certificate		
Inspection by request (e.g. pre-purchase) –	[On-site Sewage Management and Regulation]	50
inspection and report		
Inspection fees for domestic/residential (total	[Domestic/Residential Septic]	49
of 3 inspections)		
Inspection fees for installation (total of 3	[Domestic/Residential Sewerage]	50
inspections)		
Inspection fees for installation (total of 3	[Commercial/Industrial]	50
inspections)		
Inspection fees for installation (up to 3	[Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation	49
inspections)	(Human Waste)]	
Inspection fees for installation (up to 3	[Pressure Sewer Systems (Human Waste) – All Development]	49
inspections)		
Inspection fees for installation (up to 4	[Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)]	49
inspections)		
Inspection of amended installation	[Commercial/Industrial]	50
Inspection of approved OSSMs operating	[On-site Sewage Management and Regulation]	50
without ATO		47
Inspection of caravan parks and camping	[Other Local Government Act Approvals]	47
grounds for initial issue or renewal approvals		50
Inspection of Systems (s608 of LGA 1993)	[Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS)]	50
Inspection of Vehicle to Cart Drinking Water –	[Water Carters Fees]	13
per Hour	[Other Level Covernment Act Approvale]	47
Inspection or re-inspection of caravan parks	[Other Local Government Act Approvals]	47
and camping grounds (Audit)	[Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying	46
Inspection Package for dwelling additions/alterations (includes up to 7	Development Certificates]	40
inspections and the cost of an Occupation	Bovolopinon connocio	
Certificate)		
Inspection Package for garages, sheds, pools,	[Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying	46
awnings, patio covers and retaining walls	Development Certificates]	
(includes up to 3 inspections and the cost of		
an Occupation Certificate)		
Inspection Package for manufactured homes	[Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying	46
(includes up to 4 inspections and includes cost		
of Occupation Certificate) This package		
excludes cost of re-inspections		
Inspection Package for minor	[Commercial and Industrial Building Inspection Packages]	46
industrial/commercial development such as		
shop fit-outs (includes up to 3 inspections and		
the cost of Occupation Certificate)		
Inspection Package for new dwellings	[Residential Building Packages for Construction and Complying	46
(includes up to 7 inspections and the cost of	Development Certificates]	
an Occupation Certificate)		
Install fuel heating appliance (Sec 68 LGA) - 2	[Other Local Government Act Approvals]	47
inspections and Completion Certificate		
Install or operate amusement devices at	[Other Local Government Act Approvals]	47
shows etc. (Sec 68 LGA)		
Install or operate amusement devices within	[Other Local Government Act Approvals]	47
premises (Sec 68 LGA)		40
Installation by Council (Includes all	[Rural Addressing]	40
components)		20
Inter Library Loan Service Fee	[Singleton Library]	36
Interment	[Public Cemeteries]	23
Internal Review	[Information Management]	41 36
Interview Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	30
definition)		

# [ [continued]

Interview Room – Standard rate/hour Involving the opening of a public road \$665 + \$65.00 per additional lot created by the	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Development Application for Subdivision]	36 52
subdivision Iron	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Issue of commercial/industrial Compliance	Volumes) – per kg] [Compliance Certificates]	45
Certificate Issue of Occupation Certificate Issue of residential Compliance Certificate Issue Permit Issued pursuant to Schedule 5 Part 12 EP&A Act 1979	[Change of Use – No work] [Compliance Certificates] [Heavy Vehicle Access Administration] [Compliance Cost Notices]	52 45 11 48
J		
Junior Competition (per team, per game)	[Sports Competition]	32
κ		
Kids Pool Party – per person (minimum 12) Kids Sports or Gymanstics Party – per person (minimum 12)	[Birthday Party] [Birthday Parties]	31 32
Kinder tots Kindergym – Fortnightly Kitchen access Kitchenette access	[School PE] [Gymnastics] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	32 32 35 37
L		
Labour – Network Delivery Team – During Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator Labour – Network Operator – Outside	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant] [Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14 14
Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator Labour – Utilities Plumber / Supervisor – During Business Hours – per Hour/per	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
Operator Labour – Utilities Plumber / Supervisor – Outside Business Hours – per Hour/per Operator	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
Laminating – A4 Lane Hire – Groups Large – Above 50 FTE	[Library Services] [Lane Hire] [Food Businesses]	36 31 43
Late Collection Fee (per 5 minutes after 6.30pm) Late Collection Fee Cost (per 5 minutes after	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Colleen Gale Childrens Services]	34 33
6.00pm) Lawn Section – Other	[Public Cemeteries]	23
Lawn Section – With Steel Cross Lead	[Public Cemeteries] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	23 17
Lease Preparation and all other costs Legionella Levels – Fortnightly	[Road Lease Fee] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Gymnastics]	11 42 32
Library Bags Light truck or 4WD tyres	[Library Sales] [Tyres – Off Rim]	36 21
Light truck or 4WD tyres	[Tyres – On Rim]	21
Liquid Trade Waste Access Charge – Annual Lithium	[Liquid Trade Waste] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	17 17
Lodgement & recording of private Complying Development Certificate	[Other Complying Development Certificate Fees]	47
Lodgement and recording of private Occupation Certificate	[Occupation Certificates]	45

# Fee Name

Page

# L [continued]

Lodgement of Private Certifier Subdivision Work Certificate	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Lost Barcode – each	[Singleton Library]	36
Lost Membership Cards per replacement	[Singleton Library]	36
Lost or Damaged Material – each item	[Singleton Library]	36
replacement cost, plus processing fee		
Lost/Damaged DVD or CD case/slick	[Singleton Library]	36
Lot Charge – Monumental – Adult	[Public Cemeteries]	23
Lot Charge – Monumental – Child	[Public Cemeteries]	23

#### Μ

Manganese	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Market Stalls or similar (per stall)	Volumes) – per kg] [Events on Council Owned and Managed Land]	24
Market Stalls or similar requiring powered sites		24
(per stall)		
Mattresses	[Mattresses]	21
Medium – 6 – 50 FTE	[Food Businesses]	43
Meeting Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35
definition)		
Meeting Room – Not-for-profit/hour (ATO	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	36
definition)	Martine Drame (include the coefficiency)	25
Meeting Room – Standard rate/hour	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	35 36
Meeting Room – Standard rate/hour Members (per person) + Bond – Comp/Social	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Broke Sports Centre]	28
Events		20
Membership (Monthly)	[Singleton Gym & Swim Centre]	29
Mercaptans	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
	Volumes) – per kg]	
Mercury	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Mater De instatement of Demograd Convice	Volumes) – per kg]	12
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service – 20 to 25mm – Outside Business Hours	[Water Service Connections]	12
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service –	[Water Service Connections]	12
20mm and 25mm Meters – During Business		12
Hours		
Meter Re-instatement of Damaged Service –	[Water Service Connections]	12
Other Sizes – During or Outside Business		
Hours		
Methylene Blue Active Substances (MBAS)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	17
Micro chipping of dog/cat	Volumes) – per kg] [Impounding fees]	43
Miscellaneous (includes mortuaries, bed and	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)]	42
breakfast accommodation)		
Mixed waste per tonne	[Household Waste]	19
Modification of Consent –	[Modification of Consent]	55
\$1,000,001-\$10,000,000		
Modification of Consent – \$250,001-\$500,000	[Modification of Consent]	55
Modification of Consent – \$5,001-\$250,000	[Modification of Consent]	55
Modification of Consent –	[Modification of Consent]	55
\$500,001-\$1,000,000 Medification of Consent Line to \$5,000	[Modification of Concent]	55
Modification of Consent – Up to \$5,000 Molybdenum	[Modification of Consent] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
	Volumes) – per kg]	10
Mon – Fri (per hour)	[Cleaning (min 2 hours)]	27
Mon/Fri – 4:30pm – 8:30am	[AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)]	27
Mon/Fri – 4:30pm – 8:30am	[Cleaning (min 3 hrs)]	27
Mon/Fri – 8:30am – 4:30pm	[AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)]	27
Mon/Fri – 8:30am – 4:30pm	[Cleaning (min 3 hrs)]	27
Monthly Membership	[Toy Library]	37 55
More than \$10,000,000	[Modification of Consent]	00

[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying

a cost within the range specified in the table below]

out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having

51

#### M [continued]

More than \$10,000,000 – fee plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated costs exceeds \$10,000,000

#### Ν

Native Animals New Book Sales Nickel	[Deceased Animals] [Library Sales] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	20 36 18
Nitrogen (as TKN – Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	18
Non-desexed animal Non-direct debit, per month Non-direct debit, per month Non-Members (per person) + Bond – Comp/Social Events	[Lifetime Registration] [Colleen Gale Childrens Services] [Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Broke Sports Centre]	43 33 34 28
Not exceeding 200 square metres	[Building Information Certificate Fees for Commercial Development]	48
Not involving the opening of a public road, \$330 + \$53.00 per additional lot created by the subdivision	[Development Application for Subdivision]	52
Notification of a public pool Notification of a skin penetration premises	[Public Health Act Notification] [Public Health Act Notification]	42 42
Notification of development in accordance with the Singleton Development Control Plan (No Advertising) (per application)		51
Notification of water cooling system	[Public Health Act Notification]	42 33
Nursery Room	[Long Day Care – per day (including public holidays)]	55
0		
OHSC Oil and Grease (Total O and G)	[School PE] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	32 17
On Deemed Refusal Organoarsenic Compounds	[Refund of Fees for Subdivison Works Certificates or Refusal] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	58 18
Outdoor and Leisure Pool Hire Outdoor Pool Hire Outstanding Health & Building Notices Overdue per item per day (Junior & Home Library exempt – Pensioners 50% discount)	[Lane Hire] [Lane Hire] [Outstanding Health and Building Notices] [Singleton Library]	31 31 50 36
Oversize Service – Existing Tapping – 25mm (Each)	[Water Service Connections]	12
Oversize Service – Greater than 50mm	[Water Service Connections]	12 12
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 25mm (Each)	[Water Service Connections]	
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 32mm (Each)	[Water Service Connections]	12
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 40mm (Each)	[Water Service Connections]	12
Oversize Service – Tap and Connection – 50mm (Each)	[Water Service Connections]	12

#### Ρ

Pack down/Clean up Packdown/Clean Up Paper statement copy, per copy Paper statement copy, per copy Passenger tyres Passenger tyres	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Colleen Gale Childrens Services] [Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Tyres – Off Rim] [Tyres – On Rim]	37 35 33 34 21 21 43
Pensioner concession (desexed animal only)	[Lifetime Registration]	43

# P [continued]

Periodic inspections and re-inspections	[On-site Sewage Management and Regulation]	50
Permit for Tree Removal	[Permit for Tree Removal]	52
Personal training 10 pack/1hr	[Personal Training/Boot Camps]	30
Personal training 10 pack/30 mins	[Personal Training/Boot Camps]	30
Personal training 1hr	[Personal Training/Boot Camps]	30
Personal training 30 mins	[Personal Training/Boot Camps]	30
Pesticides General (excludes organochlorines	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
and organophosphates)	Volumes) – per kg]	4.0
Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	18
Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
i nenolio compoundo (non orionnaled)	Volumes) – per kg]	
Phosphorous (Total P)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
	Volumes) – per kg]	00
Photocopies, Fax, printing (completed by	[Singleton Library]	36
individual) per A3 page	[Singleton Library]	36
Photocopies, Fax, printing (completed by	[Singleton Library]	50
individual) per A4 page Photocopies, printing per A3 page	[Singleton Youth Venue]	35
Photocopies, printing per A3 page	[Singleton Youth Venue]	35
Photocopying/Printing – A3	[Customer Services]	38
Photocopying/Printing – A4	[Customer Services]	38
Pipe – Commercial	[Annual Pipe Charges]	10
Pipe – Utility and associated structures	[Annual Pipe Charges]	10
Planning report (s3.36 of EP&A Act 1979)	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Plant and Equipment – Bobcat – per Hour	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
Plant and Equipment – Excavator / Backhoe –	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
per Hour		
Plant and Equipment – Jetter – per Hour	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
Plant and Equipment – Non Destructive Digger	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
– per Hour	Evenes Man Charges Catagory 2 Dischargers (Large	18
Polynuclear Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	10
Post approval assessment of additional	[Provision of Professional Building Services and any related	45
documentation	inspections]	
Post-exhibition council meeting report	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Post-exhibition Councillor briefing session	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Post-exhibition review of submissions	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Pound/Shelter animal 50% discount (desexed)	[Lifetime Registration]	43
Power	[Additional Services]	8
Powered site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24
Children under the age of 16)	[Non Book Derindo]	24
Powered site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Children under the age of 16) Powered site/night extra adult	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24
Powered site/night extra adult	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Powered site/night extra child	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24
Powered site/night extra child	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Pre arranged 1 hour pre lodgement meeting	[Pre-Lodgement Meeting advice]	50
(>\$1M or subdivision >10 lots)		
Pre Complying Development Advice – Water	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16
and Sewer Servicing Requirements – Each		
Pre-arranged 1 hour pre lodgement meeting	[Pre-Lodgement Meeting advice]	50
(<\$1M or subdivision <10 lots)		50
Pre-arranged 30 minute concept meeting	[Pre-Lodgement Meeting advice]	50 58
Pre-exhibition Councillor briefing session	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Pre-gateway review of LEP amendment request	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	50
Preliminary Water and Sewer Infrastructure	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16
Servicing Advice – per Advice		
Preparation of Draft DCP	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Preparation of Formal Planning Proposal	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Preparation time per hour (minimum fee with	[Singleton Youth Venue]	35
additional time pro rata in 1/2 hour. blocks)		
Preschool Room	[Long Day Care – per day (including public holidays)]	33
continued on next page		Page 74 of 8

# P [continued]

Pressure Sewer Components – Repairs and	[Pressure Sewer Systems]	14
Replacements – Malicious Damage Pressure Sewer Main	[Sewer Main]	16
Pressure Sewer System – Maintenance Fee –	[Pressure Sewer Systems]	14
Annual		
Printed copy of previously issued Compliance Certificate	[Compliance Certificates]	45
Private Lesson – One Child per 15 Minutes	[Learn to Swim – Private Lesson]	29
Private Lesson – One Child per 30 Minutes	[Learn to Swim – Private Lesson]	29
Private Lesson – Three Children per 30	[Learn to Swim – Private Lesson]	29
Minutes		
Private Lesson – Two Children per 30 Minutes		29 10
Private Plant Hire Private Works	[Roads] [Roads]	10
Processing fee	[Singleton Library]	36
Processing fee for the referral and provision of		53
advice by other organisations in respect to	Requires Concurrence]	
general terms of approval to be granted by		
Council		~-
Program/service delivery (minimum fee with	[Singleton Youth Venue]	35
additional time pro rata in 1/2 hour blocks)	Provision of Professional Puilding Carvises and any related	45
Provision of Professional Building Services and any related inspections	[Provision of Professional Building Services and any related inspections]	45
Provision of registration information or	[Swimming Pool Inspections]	48
registration of pool on behalf of owner		
Public authority consultation	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Public Authority Consultation	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Public Exhibition (with 1 newspaper notice)	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58
Public Exhibition (with 1 newspaper notice)	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Public Meeting	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	58 59
Public Meeting	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	42
	Unspections and Re-inspections (per hour)	
Public Swimming Pools Pylon Signs	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Other Structures]	42 44
Pylon Signs	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Other Structures]	
Pylon Signs		44 14
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun	[Other Structures]	44
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop]	44 14 22
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics]	44 14 22 32
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop]	44 14 22
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees]	44 14 22 32 47
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour)	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics]	44 14 22 32
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17 42
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17 42 43
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspection	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17 42 43 48
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17 42 43
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspection	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections]	44 14 22 32 47 26 26 42 47 17 42 43 48 47
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> </ul>
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee Rent – First night	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles] [Circus Tent Erection]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> <li>23</li> </ul>
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee Rent – First night Reprinting and/or email copy of Rates,	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> </ul>
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee Rent – First night Reprinting and/or email copy of Rates, Instalment or Water Notices – per Notice	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles] [Circus Tent Erection] [Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> <li>23</li> <li>39</li> </ul>
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection of Dangerous Dog Enclosure Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee Rent – First night Reprinting and/or email copy of Rates, Instalment or Water Notices – per Notice Research by Library Staff per hour (minimum	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles] [Circus Tent Erection]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> <li>23</li> </ul>
Pylon Signs <b>R</b> Raising or Lowering of Manhole – Each Recovered goods sold through the Barragun Recycling Shop Recreation – Fortnightly Registration of Occupation Certificate from a Private Certifier Rehearsals – Not For Profit (per hour) Rehearsals (per hour) Re-inspection – minimum fee applies Re-inspection fee Re-inspection Fee – Liquid Trade Waste – per Inspection Re-inspection of a Prohibition Order \$250.00/hour with a minimum of 30mins and maximum overall fee \$500.00 – Public Health Act Re-inspection resulting from the first inspectior Reissue of Caravan Park Approval Release of impounded vehicle – includes cost of conveying vehicle to pound, storage and \$25.00 (min) Admin fee Rent – First night Reprinting and/or email copy of Rates, Instalment or Water Notices – per Notice	[Other Structures] [Sewer Junction Installation] [Barragun Recycling Shop] [Gymnastics] [Other Complying Development Certificate Fees] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Auditorium Hire (includes Foyer)] [Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Building Certificate Fees for Residential Development] [Liquid Trade Waste] [Notice and Order Fees] [Certificate of Compliance (S 58H Companion Animal Act 1998)] [Swimming Pool Inspections] [Other Local Government Act Approvals] [Abandoned Vehicles] [Circus Tent Erection] [Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	<ul> <li>44</li> <li>14</li> <li>22</li> <li>32</li> <li>47</li> <li>26</li> <li>26</li> <li>42</li> <li>47</li> <li>17</li> <li>42</li> <li>43</li> <li>48</li> <li>47</li> <li>43</li> <li>23</li> <li>39</li> </ul>

#### R [continued]

Reservations per item (Home Library/Book Clubs exempt)	[Singleton Library]	36
Residential	[Inspection Packages for Complying Development Certificates made under Housing Alterations Code, General Development Code, Commercial and Industrial (Alterations) Code, Container Recycling Facilities Code, Demolition Code, Subdivision Code and Fire Safety Code]	47
Retaining Walls	[Other Structures]	44
Reticulation Main – All Sizes	[Water Mains]	16
Review of DCP amendment request	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59 56
Review of Determination – \$1,000,001-\$10,000,000	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	50
	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	56
Review of Determination – \$5,001-\$250,000	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	56
Review of Determination – \$500,001-\$1,000,000	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	56
Review of Determination – More than \$10,00,001	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	56
Review of Determination – up to \$5,000	[(c) In the case of a request with respect to any other DA, as set out in the table below,]	56
Review of Determination of S.4.55 application	[Review of Determination of S.4.55 application]	56
Road Closure Application	[Roads]	10
Road Lease Application Fee	[Road Lease Fee]	11
Road Opening Application Roads Act Applications – opening of Public Road	[Roads] [Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	10 57
Roads Act Applications (relating to development approvals)	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Roads Act Applications Inspections – opening of Public Road – per inspection	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Roads Act Applications Inspections (relating to development approvals) – per Inspection	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Room Hire	[Lane Hire]	31
Route Assessment	[Heavy Vehicle Access Administration]	11
S		
s306 – Notice of Requirement – Major – per Stage / per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
s306 – Notice of Requirement – Minor – per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
S306 – Notice of Requirements – Moderate – per Stage / per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
s307 – Additional Inspection or Re-Inspection of Works – per Inspection	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Major – per Stage / per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Minor – Class 1 and 10 Buildings – per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
s307 – Certificate of Compliance – Moderate – per Stage / per Development	[Water Management Act Compliance]	15
Sale of animal	[Impounding fees]	43
Sale of Historic Photograph Digital Images	[Library Sales]	36

[Abandoned Vehicles]

[Cleaning (min 3 hrs)] [Cleaning (min 2 hours)]

[Library Services]

[Lane Hire]

[School]

[Administration fees]

[AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)]

School Casual Swim

School Carnivals - per child

Saturday (per hour)

Scanning – Library

Saturday Saturday

application)

Sale of unclaimed vehicle (by Tender)

Scanning development and building

applications submitted in hard copy (per

43

27

27

27

36

51

31

31

# **S** [continued]

School in/outreach fitness programs 1-25	[School]	31
participants School in/outreach fitness programs more than	[School]	31
25 participants (per person)		~ 1
School LTS/Lifesaving	[School]	31 32
School PE School PE with instructor provided	[School PE] [School PE]	32 32
Scores on Doors inspections	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)]	42
Scrap metal	[Scrap Metal]	20
Search of records and/or correspondence in	[Finance]	39
relation to rates enquiries (per hour)	[Cold_Der Fortnight]	20
Second Child Second Child	[Gold – Per Fortnight] [Silver – Per Fortnight]	29 30
Second Child	[Bronze – Per Fortnight]	30
Second Child	[Fitness – Per Fortnight]	30
Second Hand Book Sales	[Library Sales]	36
Section 10.7 (2&5) per lot	[Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)]	57
Section 10.7 (2) per lot	[Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)]	57
Section 125 Application & Agreement Fee	[Use of Roads/Footpaths]	10 10
Section 128 & Section 133 – Installation of a	[Use of Roads/Footpaths]	10
Public Gate and or Grid, Application & Agreement Fee		
Section 138 Application & Agreement Fee	[Use of Roads/Footpaths]	10
Section 4.55(1) – Minor error, misdescription	[Modification of Consent]	53
or miscalculation		
Section 4.55(1A) or Section 4.55AA(1) –	[Modification of Consent]	53
Minimal Environmental Impact \$645 or 50% of		
the fee for the original DA, whichever is the		
lesser Section 4.55(2) or Section 4.55AA(1) – Not of	[Modification of Consent]	54
minimal environmental impact		54
Section 68 Approvals – Other than On-Site	[Final Inspection Certificates]	45
Sewerage Management Systems		-
Security	[Additional Services]	8
Selenium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
Solf Installation (All components)	Volumes) – per kg] [Rural Addressing]	40
Self Installation (All components) Senior Competition –(per team, per game)	[Sports Competition]	32
SEPP 2008 – Complying Development –	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate	57
Subdivision Code	and Compliance Certificates)]	
Service of notice/administration charge	[Abandoned Vehicles]	43
Sewer – Bridgman Ridge, Hunter Green and	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Gowrie Gates – New and Proposed		
Residential – per ET	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Sewer – Maison Dieu – Rural Residential and Industrial – New and Existing – per ET	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Sewer – Singleton Town, Singleton Heights,	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Hunterview, Pinnacle – New and Existing – per		-
ET		
Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By	[Sewer Junction Installation]	13
Council – 0 to 1.5m Deep – Each		40
Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By	[Sewer Junction Installation]	13
Council – 1.5 to 3.0m Deep – Each Sewer Connection – New or Relocation – By	[Sewer Junction Installation]	13
Council – Over 3.0m Deep – Each		10
Sewer Disconnection – By Council – Each	[Sewer Junction Installation]	13
Sewer Main	[Sewer Main]	16
Sewer Rising Main	[Sewer Main]	16
Sheep/Goat	[Deceased Animals]	20
Silver	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
Single Membership	Volumes) – per kg] [Broke Sports Centre]	27
Single Pump – Supply and Installation – Each		14
Engles and Supply and notaliation Edur		

# **S** [continued]

Singleton Army Camp – Sewer Access Charge	[Bulk Water and Sewer Services]	13
– Annual Singleton Army Camp – Sewer Usage Charge	[Bulk Water and Sewer Services]	13
<ul> <li>– per kL</li> <li>Singleton Army Camp – Water Access Charge</li> <li>– Annual</li> </ul>	[Bulk Water and Sewer Services]	13
– Annual Singleton Army Camp – Water Usage Charge – per kL	[Bulk Water and Sewer Services]	13
Site Remediation	[Additional Services]	8
Site visit/inspection	[Filming]	8
Skin Penetration Premises	[Inspections and Re-inspections (per hour)] [Food Businesses]	42 43
Small – 5 or less FTE Small group – between 3 to 10 individuals	[Casual Stadium Usage]	43 32
Snacks and refreshments	[Singleton Youth Venue]	35
Souvenirs and Merchandise	[Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre]	7
Spa Sauna	[Casual Entry]	30
Special waste	[Special Wastes (by prior approval only)]	20
Special Water Meter Reading	[Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	39
Specialist Studies/Peer Review	[Local Environment Plan Amendment]	59
Specialist Studies/Peer Review	[Development Control Plan Amendment]	59
Specialist study or peer review	[Commercial/Industrial Premises/Tourist Accommodation	49
Createlist study or pear review	(Human Waste)]	50
Specialist study or peer review Spectator	[Commercial/Industrial Premises (Industrial Waste)] [Casual Entry]	29
Sports Fields Hire – per day (Teams from	[Playing Fields and Parks]	23
Outside LGA)		20
Sports improvement fund contribution (per	[Singleton Sports Council]	28
registered player, per season) – Voluntary		
Squad (per session) – Casual	[Squad]	29
Squash Competition – per Hour	[Hire]	32
Squash Hire – per Hour	[Hire]	32
Standard Service – Existing Tapping – 20mm	[Water Service Connections]	12
(Each)	[Water Service Connections]	12
Standard Service – Tap and Connection – 20mm (Each)		12
Statement of Available Pressure – per Site	[Water Performance Testing]	13
Storage of impounded vehicle (per week)	[Abandoned Vehicles]	43
Strata \$330.00 + \$65.00 per additional lot	[Development Application for Subdivision]	52
created by the subdivision		
Structure	[Annual Structure Charge]	10
Subpoena to produce documents	[Information Management]	41
Subsequent inspections after Certificate of	[Swimming Pool Inspections]	48
Compliance ceases to be valid (Inspection Program)		
Sulphate (SO4)	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
	Volumes) – per kg]	
Sulphide	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
Sulphite	Volumes) – per kg] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large	18
Sdiplitte	Volumes) – per kg]	10
Summary of Rate Account	[Telephone & Customer enquires by third parties]	39
Sunday/Public Holiday	[AV/LX Tech Support (min 3 hrs)]	27
Sunday/Public Holiday	[Cleaning (min 3 hrs)]	27
Sunday/Public Holiday	[Cleaning (min 2 hours)]	27
Supervision after working hours	[Filming]	8 8
Supervision during working hours 8:30am –	[Filming]	0
4:30pm Supply and Installation – Anti Tampering Nut &	[Water Service Connections]	12
Barrel – 20mm and 25mm (per Meter)		
Supply and Installation – Lockable Ball Valve –	[Water Service Connections]	12
20mm (per Meter)	-	
Supply and Installation – Lockable Ball Valve –	[Water Service Connections]	12
25mm (per Meter)		40
Supply and Installation – Meter – Existing	[Water Service Connections]	12
Meter Frame – 20mm and 25mm (per Meter)		
continued an acut some		

# Fee Name

#### Parent

# **S** [continued]

Supply and Installation – Tee and Valve – Fire Service	[Water Service Connections]	12
Supply of Post (replacement) Surrender of cats and dogs Suspended Solids (SS)	[Rural Addressing] [Impounding fees] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	40 43 18
Sustenance/day – dogs and cats Swim Membership – Adult – Fortnightly Swim Membership – Concession – Fortnightly Swim Membership – Family – Fortnightly Swim Membership – Family Add on Swimming Pools	[Impounding fees] [Aquatic Memberships] [Aquatic Memberships] [Aquatic Memberships] [Aquatic Memberships] [Other Structures]	43 31 31 31 31 44
т		
Taking and discharging of a bond and agreement for incomplete subdivision	[Bond Agreement Fee]	58
Technical Services – Water and Sewer Development Engineer – per Hour	[Water and Sewer – Labour and Plant]	14
Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Sewer Supply Systems –	[Technical Specifications]	17
Current – Hard Copy – Each Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Water and Sewer Supply Systems – Current – Hard Copy Combined –	[Technical Specifications]	16
Each Technical Specifications – Design and Construction – Water Reticulation Systems –	[Technical Specifications]	16
Current – Hard Copy – Each Teen Gym – Fortnightly (11-15 years, 3-5pm weekdays)	[Health Club Membership]	31
Telecommunication Towers Temporary Residential Occupation	[State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007] [Other Local Government Act Approvals]	44 47
Temporary Structures and Amusement Devices 1-3	[Events on Council Owned and Managed Land]	25
Temporary Structures and Amusement Devices 4-6	[Events on Council Owned and Managed Land]	25
The maximum fee payable for the advice on the general terms of approval for each approval body (excluding Mine Subsidence	[Fee for Integrated Development and Development that Requires Concurrence]	53
Board) Thereafter (per night) Thiosulphate	[Circus Tent Erection] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	23 18
Third Child Third Child	[Gold – Per Fortnight] [Silver – Per Fortnight]	29 30
Third Child Third Child	[Bronze – Per Fortnight] [Fitness – Per Fortnight]	30 30
Ticketed & LABrary Programs	[Library Services] [Singleton Youth Venue]	36 35
Ticketed programs/activities Tin	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	18
Toddlers Room Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)	[Long Day Care – per day (including public holidays)] [Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	33 18
Tractor tyres Traffic Control – Associated with Water and	[Tyres – Off Rim] [Water Service Connections]	21 12
Sewer Works Traffic Management for Events – for each temporary road closure	[Events on Council Owned and Managed Land]	24
temporary road closure Training Room – Not-for-profit/hour (As per Tax Office definition)	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)]	37
Training Room – Standard rate/hour Tree removal for driveway/development application	[Meeting Rooms (include tea, coffee, water)] [Tree Removal]	37 25

#### Fee Name

#### Parent

[Pressure Sewer Systems]

[Annual Structure Charge]

[Tyres – Off Rim]

[Tyres – On Rim]

[Water Mains]

# T [continued]

Triplex Pump – Supply and Installation Truck tyres Truck tyres Trunk Mains – All Sizes Tunnel/Conveyor

#### U

Under 100 sqm Under 100 sqm Under 300 sqm Unit Rate/Lineal metre – For Private Access Road – Rural (minimum fee \$360)	[Class 1 Buildings] [Class 10 Buildings] [Class 2 – 9 Buildings] [Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	44 44 44 57
Unit Rate/Lineal metre – For Public Road – Rural (minimum fee \$360)	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Unit Rate/Lineal metre – For Public Road – Urban (minimum fee \$360)	[Engineering Plan Checking Fees (Subdivision Work Certificate and Compliance Certificates)]	57
Unpowered Camp site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	[Peak Periods (School Holidays and Long Weekends)]	24
Unpowered Camp site/night (Up to 2 Adults + 3 Children under the age of 16)	[Non-Peak Periods]	24
Up to \$5,000	[Development involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, and having a cost within the range specified in the table below]	51
Uranium	[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg]	18
Urgency fee for section 10.7 Certificate	[Planning Certificate (Section 10.7)]	57
V		
Vacation Care – per day Variation Fee VIC Pop up Shop – Weekly Charge VIC Pop up Shop – Daily Charge Vineyard Tourist Attraction Directional Sign Virgin Excavated Natural Material (ENM) per tonne	[Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Use of Roads/Footpaths] [Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre] [Visitor Information and Enterprise Centre] [Signage] [Virgin/Excavated Natural Material]	34 10 7 9 20
Volley Ball – per Hour	[Hire]	32
W		
Waitlist fee Waitlist fee Waste Management Water Water – Bridgman Ridge, Hunter Green and Gowrie Gates – New and Proposed	[Colleen Gale Childrens Services] [Out of School Hours Care (OOSH)] [Additional Services] [Additional Services] [Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	33 34 8 8 15
Residential – per ET Water – Broke, Jerrys Plains and Mount	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Thorley – New and Existing – per ET Water – Maison Dieu – Rural Residential and	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Industrial – New and Existing – per ET Water – Rural Residential Zoned Areas – The	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges]	15
Retreat – per ET Water – Rural Zoned Areas – per ET Water – Singleton Town, Singleton Heights, Hunterview, Pinnacle – New and Existing – pe ET	[Section 64 (Headworks) Charges] [Section 64 (Headworks) Charges] r	15 15
Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Major – per Application / per Asset Class	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16
Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Minor – per Application / per Asset Class	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16

continued on next page ...

14

21

21

16

10

# W [continued]

Water and Sewer – Development Engineer – Engineering Plan and Design Assessment – Moderate – per Application / per Asset Class	[Technical Services – Water and Sewer Servicing]	16
Water Disconnection (per Meter)	[Water Service Connections]	12
Water Meter Accuracy Test - 20 and 25mm	[Water Performance Testing]	13
Service – Each		
Water Meter Accuracy Test – Other Sizes	[Water Performance Testing]	13
Water Meter Relocation	[Water Service Connections]	12
Water Usage Charge – per kL	[Water Carters Fees]	13
Where an advertisement is placed in the paper	[Advertising Levy]	52
<ul> <li>amount in addition to normal fee</li> </ul>		
Where the concurrence of the Director of the	[Fee for Integrated Development and Development that	53
Department of Planning is required (e.g. in	Requires Concurrence]	
accordance with clause 4.6 SLEP 2013) – fee		
plus DA fee applicable		
White goods (refrigerators, freezers and air	[White Goods]	21
conditioners)		
White goods (refrigerators, freezers, air	[White Goods]	21
conditioners with certificate of degassing)		
Z		

Zinc

[Excess Mass Charges – Category 3 Dischargers (Large Volumes) – per kg] 18